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DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, madam. 

251 
Apr.il 27, 2010 

Is ther.e any objection to any of these .i terns 

being placed on the consent calendar for action later? 

Hearin~ none, so brdered~ 

Mr. Clerk, would you please call C.:i:lendar 17.3. 

'rHE CLERK: 

On page 7, Calendar 173, Stibstitute f~r House 

Bill Number 5297, AN ACT CONCE~NING STATE'-WIDE 

.EXPANSION OF THE PRIMARY CARE CASE MANAGEMENT PILOT 

PROGRAM, favorable report by the Committee on Human; 

Services . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: ·--

The gentlewoman from Torrington~ Representative 

Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th)~ 

Good evening, Mr. Speaker. 

·DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Good evening, ma'am. 

REP. C.OOK (65th): 

Mr. Speaker, I move for accepta·nce of the joint 

committee's favorable ~eport and passage of the bill. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Question is on passage. Will you expla-in the 

001817 
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bill please, madam. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Mr. Speaker .. 

252 
April 27, 2010 

Mr- . .Spea,ker, the Clerk has amendment LCO 3868. I 

would ask the Clerk, please c.all . the amendment and 

that I be granted leave of the Chamber to summarize. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

The Clerk is in possession of LCO Number 3868, 

which will be designated House Amendment Schedule "A." 

The Clerk please call. 

THE ~LERK: 

LCO Number 3868, Souse "A," off~red by 

Representative Walker, Senator Doy1e, et al. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

The gentlewoman has asked leave of the Chamber to 

surtunatize. Is there any obje.ction.? Hearing none, 

plea:se proc·eed, Repre.sentati ve Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th)~ 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, the amendment on this bil1 is a 

compromise betwe·en the department~. And what it does 

is it expands the PCCM rollout to two hospitals; one 

in Putnam on July 1 and one in Torrington on 

.October 1. 

001818 
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And I urge adoption. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

253 
Apr-il 27, 20.10 

The question is on adopt·ion of House Amendment 

.Schedule "A." Will you remar.k further On House 

Amendment Schedule "A?" 

Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (150thj: 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Through you, if I may please~ ask a question to 

the proponent. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Please frame your question, ma'q,m. 

REP~- GIBBONS ~!50th): 

Madam, the amendment says that it expands the 

PCCM to the towns of Torrington and Putnam. It was my 

understanding that this was .going to be expanded to 

the hospitals in these towns. Does that need to be 

clarified, or is that underst0od in· the amendment, 

please? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY! 

Representative Cook, do you care to respond. 

REP. COOK (65th)~ 

Through you, Mr. sp·eaker I that should be 
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understood. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Repre:sent.at.ive Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (150th): 

Thank you, Mr .. Speaker. 

254 
April _27, 2010 

And my other question is, is these are the two 

towns that we're going to expand the PCCM into in 

2010. Are there othe~ towns or other ~nti~ies that 

are contemplated for expanding the PCCM in this year? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Cook . 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, not to my knowledge. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representati~e Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (150th) ~ 

Thank you~ Mr. Speaker. 

DE;PUTX,· SPE.l\KER GODFREY: 

Thank you, madam. 

Will you remark further on House Amendment 

Schedule "A?" Will you remark further on House 

Amendment Schedule "A?" If not, .let me try your 

minds. All those in favor, si.gnify by saying, aye. 
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"REPRESENTATIVES~ 

Aye. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Opposed, .nay. 

255 
April 27, 2010 

The ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. 

Will you remark on the biil as amended? Will you 

remark on the bill as amended? I£ not -- oh, 

representative. ViLlano. 

REP. VILLANO (9ls.t): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, .I rise to suppo-rt. the. amendment and 

urge it's passage . 

Mr. Speaker, I had my own amendment filed, ·With 

the Clerk, but I am not going to call it. because it's 

important to get ·this bill passed. 

The amendment not called would have simply asked 

for a statewide implementation for the PCC~, ·which 

this state sorely needs. But calling the .amendment 
.. 

would have slowed down the process and prevented this 

bill from beiQg passed. So I do urge my colleagues to 

support the bill as ame~ded. 

Thank you.· 

DEPUTY S.PEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you_, sir. 
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The gentlewoman f.rom Somers, representa.ti ve 

Bacchiochi. 

REP:. .BACCHIOCHI ( 52nd) : 

Thank you, Mr. :Speaker. 

Through you, a fe~ questions to the proponent of 

the bill as amendeo. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY; 

Please frame your questions, ma~am. 

REP. BACCHIOCHI (52nd): 

Thank you. 

I didn't quite understand the ahs~er to the 

que~stion that was given earlie·r about if the expansiqn 

was to be to the hospitals versus the towns. 

Some clarifLcation~ through you, plea~e, 

Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

~epresehtative Cook, do you care to reanswer the 

question? 

REP. COOK (65th) : · 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. And through yoU, to the 

hospitals of those towns. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER 'GODF--REY: 

:Representative Bacchiochi . 

REP. BACCHIOCHI ( 52nd) : 
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Thank you. 

257 
April 27~ 2010 

So i£ I understand correctly, that the 

commissioner would. expand the primary care pilot 

program to other townSt how is that process going to 

move forward? How w-ill the commissioner ma.ke a 

decision as to what other towns the program should be 

expanded to? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY.: 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COdK (65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, rolling out~his 

pi-ogram, a's Representative Villano had said, was a 

conversation for ~olling out statewide. And right 

now, with the agreement- of the. depa,rtment we are only 

rolling it to the two hospitals that have been of 

_interest in this year. So if-- that is something 

that would happen that would be addressed in the. 

future legislative·se~sion. 

Through you,_Mr. Speaker. 

DE~UTY SPEAKER GODFREX: 

Representative Bacchiochi. 

REP. BACCHIOCHI· ( 52nd) : 

Okay. So only the two hospitals in these two 
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towns will see the ekpahsion under this current bill. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COOK ( 6"5th) :· 

Through yo_u, Mr . .Speaker, yes. 

DEPUTY SPEAKE-R GODFREY: 

Representative Bacchiochi. 

REP. BACCHIOCHI ( 52nd) : 

And how we·.r:e the two towns that a.re in the 

current bill chosen? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker . 

-DEPUTY SfEAkE~ GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

·REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, they were not chos.en. 

They had come upon request asking to . .be a part of the 

PCCM.program. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Represen_.tative Bacchiochi. 

REP. BACCHIOCHI (52nd): 

Thank you~ Mr. Speaker. 

A~d the primary care case management system, that 

is could the proponent bf the bill please explain 
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that to me.? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUT,Y SPEAKER GODFREY·: 

Representative Cook. 

REP.· COOK (65th): 

259 
April 27, .2010 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, t·he primary care case 

management program is a medical model that assigns 

Medicaid patierits to a primary care provider, who is 

responsible for managing the quality and the· 

appropriateness and ef·fici·ency of the car.e that they 

receive. 

Th.rough you, Mr· .... Speaker . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER G06FREY: 

Representative Bacchiochi. 

REP. BACCHIOCHI (5:2nd): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And I understand a report will be. provided to the 

General Assembly. To which cominittees will that 

report be provided? Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

REP~ COOK t65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speake~, Human Services and 

Appropriatie.ns. 
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DEPUTY S.PEAKER ·GODFREY: 

Representative Bacchiochi. 

REP. BACCHIOCHI (52nd): 

Thqnk you, Mr. Spe~ker. 

260 
April 27 ·, 2010. 

And I thapk the propo~ent fqr the answers. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you., madam. 

Representative Gibbons. 

RE.P. ·GI.BBONS (l~Oth) ·: 

Thank you, Mr .. Speaker. 

If I could ju:st clarify for the Chamber: a little 

bit how we. got to this point with the PCCM program . 

This was a program that we debated large and wide 

about.two or three years ago. And it's been very 

successful in some stQtes as an alternative to running 

Medicaid mana_.9ed care. 

And in Connecticut we have HMO~ that do that, but 

the question was, could it be done more efficiently 
I 

and more e.ffectivel,y i:f we let the doctors., the 

physicians and hospitals be the, not on~y the 

providers, but the managers of this managed care? 

And I think t·he jury is sti'll out around the 

country as to whether it is an effect~ve program, of 
. I 

weatner it's. a less. costly program, whether it's 
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better for the patient and the client or whether it is 

notj or it's just an alternative. 

Anyway, we have decided two years ago to embark 

on a pilot and w~ started PCCMs in four different 

towns and c.omtnuniti.es within Connecticut. I believe 

they were Windham-- I'm not sure --New Haven I know 

was one of them. r think Waterbury was anothe·r one 

and there's a fourth ·town as well .. 

This past spring we had a public hearing here at 

the capital to see whether the PCCM as rolled out wa$ 

working, whether the doctors who were using it, 

whether it was .being· efficiently a.dv.ertised by DSS and 

whether .it was helpful to everybody who was now under 

PCCM guidance·. 

And I think that what we heard in the public 

hearing was somewhat mixed. According to DSS, 

24 percent of the patient~ or the clients who went 

under PCCM have now ~eturned to a HMO, which. is their 

prerogati~e to do it. 

But we also found there are many doctors in this 

state who wanted to take on a PCCM within their own 

practice and they were not allowed to because they 

were not within th~ catchbasin, so to speak, of the 

towns that we had already- designated could have a 
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J;>CCM,. 

We also had two hospitals who very much wanted to 

be part of that program, and they were Torrington and 

Putnam. And the reason that a doctor's office or 

hospital wants to, is while th~y're also paid a fee 

for service, they are paid an administrative fee based 

on ~ach pati~nt ihat they take care of. 

And in retuLn they have to take full 

responsibility for a.dmi.nis·tering the medical care of 

this patient, sendin_g him to a specialist,. m~kirtg sure 

that th.ey have some so.r.t of preventative medica1 

management t·hat they are· cared for as Long as they're 

under '-their office. 

And it*s a much bigger, I think, deal for a 

doctor to Undertake t"his. pr.ocedure than it first. 

seems. And some doctors have fo·und o.ut that it· wor.ks 

out very well for their practice and others have hot. 

There was some debat.e about whether os·s was enrolling 

it out successfully, whether they were adv~~tising it 

sufficiently, whether people know about it. 

And I think we came away from hearing realizing 

that DSS has done a good job as they can given the 

limited resources they have at the time being. And it 

would not be possible to roll this out st.atewide 
J 
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immediately. 

2.63 
April 27, 2010 

So this compromised lang.uage that we have. worked 

out, and it's been done. And I want to thank the 

chairs and cochairs of the Human Services Committee· 

who have woTked very effectively with DSS to make this 

happen. 

That these two ·hospitals are the ones that came 

forth ~nd said, we really want to do a PCCM. And by 

st-aggering them, putting one in·July and one in 

October, we'll see how thiS works out. We're going to 

get a repor~ on how the whole PCCM program is working 

soome time early i.n 2011 . 

I think at that time we can evaluate it, see if 

it's been good £or the clients, been good for the 

Medicaid patients in Connecticut, been good for the 

providers and whether ~e want to continue on and 

continue to expand it or to leave it wher& it is. 

But thank you~ Mr. Speaker, for allowing me to 

try and explain exactly what we're doing. And I do 

support the amendment and I support tbe bill and I 

urge the Chamber to do· the same. 

Thank you. 

REP. GODFREY (110th): 

'!'hank y_ou, madam. 
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The gentleman from Waterbury, Representative 

Noujaim. 

REP. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Good evening 

Mr. Speake-r . 

. Mr. Speaker, through you, a few questions to the 

proponent.of the bill. 

To R~presentative Cook, I am reading the bill 

analysis and th~ body of the bill itself and it seems 

to m~ that this is a good bill, it serves the 

community. But I do have some questions in reference· 

t.o how the p·rogram .has been done in the past . 

I read. that the city of Waterbury was invol~ed in 

this program through the bill analysis that I see on 

the screen. And through you, Mr .. Speaker~ I would 

like to know which hospital in Waterbury has elected 

to be enrolled in this program and how long it has 

been in the program. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representat;ive Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, there has been no 

hospital in the city of Waterbury that is 
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partici:pating in the pro.gram.. It has been providers. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Represent·ative Noujaim. 

REP. NOUJAIM. (74th): 

Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And through, yot.J.., Mr.. Speaker, I would like to 

understand who the providers are and how do they serve 

the community, se.eincJ that -- in th.e pi.ll analysis, it 

says_, Waterbury. So I would like to understand who in 

Waterbury it $erves, and how many people are being 

served?. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you., Mr. Speaker, they are pediatricians 

that are providing the serviee. And to date I do not 

know specifically the amount of patients that they are 

seeing per practice. 

Through you .. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Noujaim. 

REP. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mr .. Speak·er . 
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• And through you, Mr. Speaker, so these are 

private provider, ·private pediatricians that are not 

associated with the hospital, meaning that they do 

care for patients in their own practices. 

Thro.ugh you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY ,SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, yes. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Rep.tesentativ.e Noujaiin. 

•• REP. "NOU.JAIM (74th): 

Thank you. And thank you to Representative Cook .... 

for her answers. 

One more question I would like to ask is, this 

program, how long has it been in effect in ihose 

cities? And it says in here, Hartford, New Haven, 

Waterbury and Windham. How long has this program been 

in e·ffect? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

• Through you, Mr. Speaker, it ~as being rolled otit 
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two years ago. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representati~e Noujaim. 

REP .. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

267 
April 27, 2010 

And through you, Mr. Spea.k'er, does Representative 

Cook have an idea on the cost of this program and/or 

the savings? .What is a fisca1 impact of this program 

on those £our towns where it has been in existence? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Representative Cook . 

REP. COOK (65th).: 

Through you, Mr. Speaker there is no cost 

according to this amendmen.t in this bill. 

And in contrary, there is the potential for 

millions of dollars in savings once we get up and 

rolling and we have seen savings to dat,e. 

Through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Repr.esentati ve Nouj aim. 

RE.P. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

And through you~ Mr. Speaker, I would like to 
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• understand how the savings are ~chieved versus the 

traditional services that we always offer, or .has been 

offered in the past. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Represehtati ve Coo·k .. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you, .Mr. Speaker, because the primary 

care provider takes on the· role instead of an MCAj and 

it indirectly streamlines the pro.cess~ And ·we do not 

cont~nue to send more and more people in and out of 

emergency rooms, which in essence, is costing the 

• .. ;'i 

State millions and millions of dollars . 

Through you . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Noujaim~ 

REP. NOUJAIM (74th); 

Thank you~ Mr. Speaker. 

And through you, Mr. Speaker, one final question . 

. And it .seems to me that ,private providers a.re 

sup·porting this law or providing those services on the 

pr~vious four towns. Now that, in Torrington it will 

be -- Torrington and Putnam, it will be the hospit .. als 

that are performing this function . 

• How would that be -- who ·-- how wou.ld this differ 
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from the pr.ivate providers, taking you. to a hospital? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKEB. GODFREY: 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, could I ask the 

proponent of ihe question if he could clarify? I'm 

not understanding his- question specifically. 

DEPUTY SPEAKE.R GODFREY: . 

Representative Noujaim, ~ould you please reframe 

yol).r question. 

REP·. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mi. Speaker. And through you, Mr~ 

Speaker~ in the bill analysis or from what 

Representative Cook has answered me earlier, that in 

the previous four towns there are only private 

providers rather than hospitals who are involved in 

this prog.ram. 

But now it' this, with this amendment, the 

hospital in Tdrrington, Charlotte Hungerford and the 

hospital in Putnam will be involved in this process. 

Would there be any difference between what a hospital 

would provide, ·a service, and what the private 

providers would provide in their o~n practices? 
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Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Representative Cook. 

REP~ COOK (65th}: 

270 
April 27, 2010 

through you, ~r. Speaker, yes. The hospital 

would become the case manager and they would also be 

able to take care of childien as well a_s adults 

through this prog_ram. 

Thank you," Mr .. Speaker. And I" would like to 

thank Representative Cook for her answers . 

I qo in·tend to s·upport this bill .and urge my 

colleagues to support it as well. 

Thank. you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY:. 

Thank you, s·ir. 

Will you -remark £urther on the bill? Will you 

remark further on t.he· bill as amended? If not, s'taff 

and gu~sts please· come to the well of th.e. Hou·se. 

Members take your seats.. The machine will be open. 

THE CLERK: 

The House-of Representatives is voting by roll 

call. Members to the chamber. The. House is taking ·a 
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roll call vote. Members to the chamber; please. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Have all the members voted? Is your vote 

properly recorded? If so, the machine Will be locked. 

And the Clerk will announce the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

House Bill 5297 ~-

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Whoa. Whoa. Whoa. Whoa. 

Represerttative Gonzalez1 for what purpose do you 

rise? 

Representative Gonzale~ . 

REP. GONZALEZ (3rd); 

Yeah. Mr. Speaker, in th~ affirmative. 

Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Gonzalez in the affirmative. 

And the Clerk will please announce the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

House Bill 5-297 .as amended by .House "A." 

Total, Num):>er voting 139 

Necessary for adoption 70 

Those voting Yea 139 

Those voting N~y 0 

00183.7 
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Those absent and not voting 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

The bill as amended is passed. 

272 
Apr"il 27, 201"0 

12 

T.he House wil1 come back to order. I recognize 

the dist-inguished Deputy Majority Leader, 

Representative Olsbn. 

REP. OLSON (46th): 

Gocid evening; ·Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAK~R GODFREY: 

Good evening. 

REP. OLSON (46th): 

Goqd evening. 

I rise to move for the immediate transmittal of 

all items needing further action in the· Senate. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker .. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

The ones acted upon: today. 

REP. OLSON (46th): 

That would be just fine. Thari~ you. 

·DEPUTY SPEAKE'R GODFREY: 

Is there any obj~ction? Hearing none, all items 

acted upon today needing further action by -the Senate 

will l;>e immediately transmitted to the Senate . 

"The Clerk please ca-ll Calendar 251. 
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Calendar page 11, Calendar 488, House Bill 5297, 

move to place the item on the consent calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Without objection, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr. Pre.sident. 

Cal.endar page 11, Calendar 4'90, House Biil 5425, 

move to place t'he item on the consent calendar. 

THE CHA-IR: 

Without obj·ec.tion, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY.: 

Thank you, M~. President . 

Calendar page l2, Calendar 496, House Bill 5497, 

moye to p1ace the item on the consent calendar·. 

T.HE CHAIR: 

Without objection, ~o ordered.· 
-·-: .. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

T.haiJ.k you, Mr. President. 

Calendar page ~3, Calendar 509, Hou~e Bill 5126, 

~ove t~ place the item on the consent. calendar.· 

THE" CHAIR: 

Seeing no bbjection, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr.. President. 
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Calendar page 10, Galend.ar 461, House Bill 5207; 

Calepdar 483, ·House Bill 5244. 

Calendar 484, on page 11, House Bill 5383; Calendar 

487, House Bill 5220; Calendar 488, House Bill 5297·; 

Calendar 490,· 5425 ·-- House; Calendar 496, House Bill 

5497; Calendar ~09, House Bill 5126. 

Calendar page 14, Calendar 511, House Bill 5527; 

·Calendar 514, House Bill 5426; Calendar 516; House Bi-ll 

5393. 

Calendar page 15, Calendar 520, House Bill 5336; 

Calendar 521; ~duse Bill 5424; Calendar 523, House Bill 

5223; Calendar 525, House Bill 5255 . 

Calendar page 16, Calendar 531, House Bill 5004. 

Calendar page 17, Calendar 533, House Bill 5436; 

C~lendar 540, HoUse eill 5494; Calendar 543, House Bill 

5399. 

Calendar page 18, Calendar 544, House Bill 5434; 

Cal~rtdar 547~ House Bill 5196; Calendar 548, House Bill 

5533; C~lendar 549, House Bill 5387; Calenda~ 550, House 

Bill 5471; Calendar 551, House Bill 5413; Calenda~ 552, 

House B'ill 5163; Calenda·r 553·, House Bill 5159. 

Calendar page 19, Calendar 554, House Bill 5164 . 
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Calendar page 20, Calendar 556,_House Bill 5498; 

004126. 

Galendar 557, _Hous_e Bill 5270; _559, House Bill 5407; 56'2, 

House Bill 5253; and Hbus~ Bill ~- Calendar 5~3, House 

Bill 5~40; Calendar 567; House Bill 5371; and Calendar 

573, I-Jouse Bill 5'371. 

Mr. President, I believe that _compl_etes the items 

THE CHAIR: 

Mr:. Clerk, could you please give me on Calendar 567, 

do you have 5516, sir? 

THE CLERK: 

What -- what calendar? 

THE CHAIR: 

567 on page 22. 

THE CLERK: 

It's 5516. 

THE CHAIR: 

Yes, sir. Okay. 

Ma.chine ' s open. 

THE CLERK: 

An immediate roll call vote hC!,s been ordered in the 

Senate on the· consent calendar. Will all Senat_ors please 

return to the_ chamber. Immediate roll_call has been ordered iii the Senate on the 

.~ilsent calendar. Will all Senators please return to the chamber, 
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573 
May 5, 2010 

Have all Senators vo.ted? Please check your. 

vote. The machine will be locked. ~he Clerk 

will call the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Motj,.on .:l.s on adopt·ion of Consent 

Calendar Number 2. 

Total number voting 35 

Neces·sary f·or Adopt.ion 18 

Those. voting "Yea 35 

Those voti,ng Nay· 0 

Those absent and not voting 1 

THE CHAIR: 

Conse.nt Calendar Number 2 passes. 

Senator. Looney. 

SENATOR LOONEY.: 

Y~s,·Mr. ·pr~sident. 

M~. President -- Mr. Pr~sident, before 

moving to adjourn, I would like to. ensure the 

entire chamber will wish Laura Stefan, S~nator 

McDonald'. s aide,. my former intern, a happy 

birthday. 

And wi.t·h that --and w.ith.that, Mr. 

•. Pre.sident, I would move the s·enate stand adjourn 
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KATHLEEN WYATT: Right . 

SENATOR DOYLE: -- which is not a defined term --

KATHLEEN WYATT: Right. 

SENATOR DOYLE: And then it just says, these homes 
should, once they're established, they should 
just report their existence to the DMHAS. 
There's no big police here. There's 
references to police -- policing. 

KATHLEEN WYATT: Right. 

SENATOR DOYLE: The bill, as presented, doesn't 
have it. 

KATHLEEN WYATT: But next year when it comes out --

SENATOR DOYLE: Oh, well, look, next year -- okay. 
I'm just -- just for the audience here. 

KATHLEEN WYATT: Oh, okay . 

SENATOR DOYLE: To'make it clear, there's no big 
police presence in this bill. It simply -­
it's -- it's -- at this point, it's saying 
let's have a manager and let's report your 
existence to DMHAS. There's nothing else. 

Thank you. 

KATHLEEN WYATT: Thank you. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Next speaker is Vicki Veltri. Is 
Vicki here? Yes, she is, and then after Vicki 
will be Diane Potvin. 

000606 

VICKI VELTRI: Good afternoon, Senator Doyle, 
Representative Walker, members of the Human 
Services Committee. 

9e,?,)..O 58_QB.i_ 
J.h?, 5-05" io~ J.:fl'\ !Q!j 1 

For the record, my name is Vicki Veltri, and 
I'm the general counsel with the State of 
Connecticut's Office of Healthcare Advocate. 
And before ~ go any further, I just want to 
assure that, Representative Gibbons, if you 
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ever call our office it'll be the best 
experience you've ever had with the state 
government. 

So rather than read through the testimony 
since you have a lot of people here, I just 
wanted to make a couple points. 

I think that -- that -- the bills that we were 
testifying in favor of, wh~ch are 5056, 5297, 
and 281 ~re about accountability. And I 
think, it doesn't matter who's in charge at 
DSS, who's running that agency. That's a $5 
billion budget and it's one-quarter of the 
State's budget, so it needs to be accountable, 
and it needs to be accountable down to every 
penny. The rest- of the State agencies, as y~u 
know, are going through the same kind of 
thing, whether their budget is 1 million or 5 
billion, we need everyone to be accountable. 

Just a couple of points, I think it's a great 
idea. I think SO -- 5056, talks about doing 
annual audits. I think that's overdue and a 
great idea for both t~e performance side and 
the financial side. And I think it should be 
done regardless of whether the delivery system 
is MCO, the current capitated system, or the 
ASO system. 

It's -- what's a little concerning to me about 
the ASO -- and I know the Commissioner talked 
about going to the ·ASO and saving $28 million. 
And I just wanted to ask the Committee maybe 
one of things to look at is -- the 
Commissioner's also testified that the"MCOs 
have a five-year contract. That's a ~ong 

contract to have -- to have entered last year 
and to now be switching systems entireiy. So 
it raises some -- some questions. 

I do want to say that there's absolutely no 
reason that PCCM cannot be rolled out to the 
state. Any barrier that there is right now is 
just artificial. And it seems to me we have a 
lot of clients, and I can't remember off the 
top of head which committee hearing it wa~, 

000607 
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Good afternoon. 

GARY WATERHOUSE: Good afternoon, Representative 
Walker, members of the Committee. 

My name is Gary Waterhouse, I'm the executive 
director of the .Connecticut_ Association of 
Centers for Independent Living. 

Centers for Independent Living work for the 
full integration and dependence and civil 
rights of people with disabilities through 
Centers for Independent Living. 

Here today to testify in support of Senate 
Bill 217, AN ACT LIMITING FINANCIAL 
INSTITUTION FEES FOR RECORDS NEEDED FOR 
MEDICAID APPLICATIONS. 

Bottom line is, generally people applying for 
Title 19 do not have resources to pay for five 
years of financial documents from financial 
institutions, therefore, the burden often 
fal~s on the family. 

We'd like to support Senate Bill 281, AN ACT 
CONCERNING PUBLIC PARTICIPATION IN MEETINGS OF 
PHARMACEUTICAL AND THERAPEUTIC COMMITTEES. I 
believe there needs to be public participation 
in any decision-making progree -- program. 

We liked to support House Bill 5297; AN ACT 
CONCERN·ING STATEWIDE EXPANSION OF THE PRIMARY 
CARE CASE MANAGEMENT PILOT PROGRAM. PCCM is 
an important fourth option for HUSKY A. 

We liked to support ~ou_s_e-...:&iJJ. 5354_, AN ACT TO 
PROVIDE INCENTIVES FOR HOSPITALS WHO DEVELOP 
ELECTRONIC HEALTH RECORDS. 

The US Department of Veterans Administration 
has been developing a national electronic 
records database for years. When Hurricane 
Katrina destroyed the VA Hospital in New 
Orleans, the medical records were backed up 
off site and were immediately available to the 
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Then William Ceravone, Sheldon Toubman and 
Jody Bishop-Pullan. 

JOEL MENGES: Should I go ahead? Okay. 

Hi. I'm Joel Menges. I'm with the Lewin 
Group. It's a national healthcare consulting 
firm. We've been invited here by the 
Connecticu~ Association of Health Plans to 
take you back into the world of how much the 
Medicaid health plans should be paid. 

The -- yeah, I submitted written testimonies. 
It looks like this, and I'll just try to 
quickly, if you guys have it, go through sort 
of page by page and stay with the questions. 
If you're I'm happy to stay with the 
questions if you have some. 

The second slide is just quick background. 
I've -- I've worked -- I'm a managing director 
at Lewin and have worked in the Medicaid 
managed care arena for -- for more than 20 
years. One thing, just to disclose -- it's 
not relevant to the work I've done. It hasn't 
in any way shaped the work -- but we are owned 
by United Health Care by way of another firm 
called Ingenix. 

I'm here to -- I'm here to, primarily, just 
comment on the report that Milliman did for 
the State. It was kind of an -- an odd 
process, or a contentious process, I think, 
where ~illiman,·soon after the current 
Medicaid managed care program began, Milliman 
was hired to -- not by DSS but by another arm 
of the State -- to look at whether the 
capitation rates could be reduced. And they 
recommended, roughly, a 5 to 6 perc.ent rate 
decrease at that point. 

My main comments are, you know, just observing 
this, I've been involved in setting capitation 
rates in several states, and so forth. It's 
very, very unusual to look at a program that's 
just been implemented and launch an 
investigation as to whether the capitation 
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rates are good, bad or ugly at that point . 
It's just too soon. You know, no firm can 
really make a credible case when the program 
has -- has barely begun as to why these 
initial rates are -- are good, bad or ugly. 
But that was, nonetheless, the charge that was 
put forth and Milliman did sort of answer that 
bell, but it was too soon. 

Secondly, they had no operational data to work 
with at that point. So there was not -- they 
could not provide a basis that sort of 
correlated to the "too soon" argument. 

And -- and, thirdly, they just -- they were 
outside the tent. They were not an 
organization that was working from -- from 
inside DSS and -- and their actuary Mercer, 
have worked with this program for more than a 
decade, they're sophisticated rate setters, 
they were in -- in play. 

And I had, you know, tremendous -- and I have 
tremendous respect for all these organizations 
in suiting including Milliman. But I just 
don't feel -- and, especially, at this point, 
we're talking about too soon. It's now 10 
months after that point in time, so to pass 
iegislation saying you should implement the 
Milliman recommendations -- I've just -- seems 
to me a very bizarre, you know, piece of 
legislation. And -- and I don't think it 
should be passed, frankly. It's just a -­
it's just a very unusual thing. Time is 
passed -- as Commissioner Starkowski said 
today they are tracking a health plans 
financials in the program now. They've had a 
year of data to work with. Judgments need to 
be made on that not on a report that was done, 
you know, 10 minutes ipto the program. 

So I know I got -- the buzzer went so if you'd 
like me to -- you want me to fast forward 
through these slides? 

SENATOR DOYLE: Yes, please, yeah. Well, you want 
to just -- yeah, you can continue. 

000659 



• 

• 

• 

108 
cd 

March 2, 2010 
HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE 10:00 A.M . 

JOEL MENGES: Okay. I'll go, you know, no more 
than, another minute real quick. 

Just -- you know, there were issues with the 
rate ranges in Milliman's report, and so 
forth, that I just want to call out. That's 
on Slide 5. The floor of the range was, I 
think, got into the ether as being a viable, 
appropriate place to set the rates. I 
certainly don't agree with that on the basis 
of work I've done. As I said, there was not 
operational data. 

On the constructive side, just to close up 
real quickly, tried to -- we did -- we did our 
work a year ago but there was no hearing, you 
know, last June on this as we thought there 
might be. But the work we did, we suggested 
that the State consider creating a rate -- a 
risk-sharing corridor so that no one could 
make a lot of money or lose a lot of money at 
this business at this point in time when -­
when the State is so strapped. 

The last thing, I understand, what they want 
is for the .health plans to glean large profits 
out of this. That's completely understandable 
and appropriate. At the same time the plans 
are in a very vulnerable position because 
things like this Milliman report could 
completely put them qut of business and not 
allow them to serve your members anymore. 
That's not an appropriate outcome, either, in 
my view. But a rate -- a risk corridor that 
just says you can only win or lose so much 
might be -- you know, is one thing we came up 
as just being a way out of a -- the bind that 
everyone's in at this point. 

And then -- then something we've been involved 
with your program. We helped set it -- Lewin 
helped set it up in the early '90s was the 
Medicaid Managed Care Program. But it was -­
it was, you know, striking even then. The 
whole focus and the here -- this is my third 
time testifying through the years in front of 
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you -- not this Committee but in this 
building, certainly. 

There's been so much controversy and -- and 
and grinding around how to do tpe Moms and 
Kids Program. In the mean time, your high 
cost people, we're just paying claims. And I 
think you've -- you've move past that, now. I 
just want to commend you guys, as a state, for 
that. Now there is a program in place that's 

· going to bring a coordinated care model to the 
high-cost population. That population, I'm 
sure -- I'm doing work ~n Missouri right now. 
There's --when you look at.the · 
fee-for-service data, it's just, you know, I 
think it's becoming more and more evident that. 
fee-for-service is not a good model for 
high-cost people. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any questions? 

Representative Walker. 

REP. WALKER: Thank you for your -- your testimony, 
and thank you for trying to abbreviate it. 

What -- what coordinated care model that we're 
implementing in Connecticut for the 

JOEL MENGES: This is for -- for your Medicaid-only 
disabled population, SSI. I think there's an 
RFP that was out and responses put back ~n to . 
provide serv -- coordinated care services 
under a nonrisk ASO model .. 

' 

REP. WALKER: ASO model. Yes, right, right, right. 
That okay. 

When you said that I was like, wait a minute, 
I don't remember that. And I was concerned 
but yes, I do remember the RF -- so the RFP 
has gone out? 

JOEL MENGES: My unders 
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REP. WALKER: It's been out for a while . 

JOEL MENGES: My understanding is that it's being, 
yo~ know the proposals are in and are being 
reviewed at this point. But that's a far, you 
know, it's a far step forward from sitting 
back and just paying claims for this 
population, you know, decade in and decade 
out. 

REP. WALKER: Your -- your report basically says 
what I think a lot of us feel, is that it's a 
litt'le soon to make a determination of what 
we've done and how -- how far we've gone or 
which -- if we've gone in the right direction 
or the wrong direction. I think we've still 
got a long ways to look at. 

Did you -- have have you looked at any of 
the reports that were provided by the -- the 
Department of Social Services on the model 
that we had before we went to the three MCOs? 

JOEL MENGES: The ASO model? 

REP. WALKER: Yes. 

JOEL MENGES: I haven't analyzed that. I can, you 
know, I can speak a little bit about it.just 
from, you know, a national experience point of 
view but I'd have to look at your 

REP. WALKER: Did -- in the -- in your knowledge or 
what you have been able to review, do you see 
what the bottom line cost was for the State? 

In that -- 1in that 

JOEL MENGES: I haven't I have not worked with 
your data in that way, at all. 

REP. WALKER: Okay. 

JOEL MENGES: So I can't speak to, you know, how -­
I know, you know, at one point you were down 
to sort of just one health plan, administering 
that. Now you have a competitive model with 
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multiple plans, and so forth, but I don't -- I 
don't know the numbers. 

REP. WALKER: Okay. All right. 

Thank you -- thank you for your testimony .. 

JOEL MENGES: Sure. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

Good afternoon. Thank you for being here. 

You talked a little bit in your testimony 
about the rate ranges that were the basis of 
the report. Can you explain a little bit how 
that came about and what it really means? 

JOEL MENGES: Sure . 

One of the, you know, one of the findings of 
Milliman's work is that there was a rate range· 
established that was actuarially sound, and, 
you know, there's a low point to that and a 
high point to that and the actual payments to 
the plans were somewhere, you know, in the 
middle vicinity of that range. Milliman was, 
like, well, if you paid it, the bottom of the 
range, the State would have saved, you know, a 
whole lot of money. The -- you know, the 
implication of that was almost like, boy, you 
overpaid. You could have and should have paid 
at the bottom of the range. 

And I think that the fallacy of that argument 
is that the bottom of the range is,·in fact, 
viable. What the rate range, to me, sort -­
at least, means is everything below that floor 
number the actuarial firm clearly views to be 
not viable. Everything above the ceiling of 
the rate range, they feel clearly the State 
will be overpaying. Nobody -- nobody on the 
planet knows what the exact right number is in 
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advance before healthcare claims, you know, 
spill out. But the ~- you know, the notion 
that you can just pay at the bottom of the 
range, you know -- all the people inside the 
tent came -- you know, very strongly came to 
the conclusion that that was not going to be 
viable for the health plans. And I think the 
experience has borne that out. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: Thank you. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any other questions? 

Representative Lyddy. 

REP. LYDDY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

When you said that you were owned by United 
Health Group? 

JOEL MENGES: Yes. 

REP. LYDDY: That's also has an interest with the 
HUSKY population. Correct? 

JOEL MENGES: Correct. AmeriChoice is one of the 
three plans, and they're owned by United 
Health Group. 

REP. LYDDY: Okay. So you're a parent group is an 
HMO for the HUSKY population? 

JOEL MENGES: Kind -- yeah, I mean, you know, 
United Health Group is a huge corporation. 

REP. LYDDY: Sure. 

JOEL MENGES: Ameri -- AmeriChoice, which is one of 
your three health plans, is kind of a sister 
company in the family to Lewin. 

·Lewin's a consulting firm, you know. We do 
independent work from all the others. 
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Sometimes we get hired by United or 
AmeriChoice to do a project, but we .serve our 
clients whoever they are. 

REP. LYDDY: Okay. 

Thank you. 

Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any other questions? 

Seeing none, William Ceravone and Sheldon 
Taubman and Jody Bishop~Pullan. 

Is William here? Yes. 

WILLIAM CERAVONE: Hi everybody. 

My name is William Ceravone. I'm here to 
discuss the HB 5243 . 

You know, I had stuff written down, but I'm 
just going to -- I'm just going to say what's 
on my mind about.this. 

You know, I heard a lot of good stuff and a 
lot of bad stu~f. You know, I did a lot of 
time in prison, and I vowed to myself I 
wouldn't go back because I didn't want 
somebody telling me when to go the bathroom, 
when to eat, how much to eat, where I can go, 
curfews like that. 

And when I got out of jail, I went into a 
rehab. And when I was in rehab I came out, I 
did a 90-day program in a different town that 
I came from and I vowed to myself that I 
wouldn't go back to that town because I didn't 
want to use drugs again. And I stayed in this 
town that I was in. And when I finished the 
program, there was a lady that ran a group in 
that -- in that town and realized I was about 
ready to get out and explained to me something 
about her Sober Houses. 
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oversee because that might be the model that 
we want to move towards? So after this, if 
you'd like, we could step_outside and give 
contact information to talk more about it, if 
you feel comfortable with that. Okay? 

WILLIAM CERAVONE: My belief -- my belief to CCAR 
it's open to anybody. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: I agree. But not everybody 

WILLIAM CERAVONE: So 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: 
them. That's 
that. 

so I mean --

is getting involved with 
that's the other part of 

WILLIAM CERAVONE: Well, that's -- that's on the 
people that don't want to be involved in that. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: Absolutely. You're hitting 
right on t~e point that we're trying to make . 

WILLIAM CERAVONE: Uh-huh. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: So I would be more than happy to 
exchange contact information with you. 

WILLIAM CERAVONE: Okay. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE: Thank you, sir. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Sheldon Taubman and Jody Bishop-Pullan. 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Good afternoon. 

Senator Doyle, Representative Walker, members 
of the Committee. 
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I'm Sheldon Taubman. I'm a staff attorney . 
with New Haven Legal Assistance Association, H8@q1 .IJ65D5'.fo 
and I'll try to talk more slowly this time. 

First, I'm here to testify in support of~ 
281. The Commissioner, this morning, said 
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that the P&T Committee which decides critical 
issues of access to drugs has no problem with 
public input. I can prove that that's 
incorrect. 

Just two week ago, I was explicitly denied 
permission to testify or speak before the 
committee. I have an email that says, The 
Committee has decided that Sheldon Taubman's 
written testimony is sufficient and has 
declined his request to speak at the meeting._ 

Now, I can understand people not wanting to 
have me speak before them, but there is this 
thing called the First Amendment, and, in 
addition, there's something lost when you just 
take written statements. You don't get to ask 
questions. So I -- I strongly urge you to 
pass SB 281. 

I'm also here to testify in support of HB 5297 
and 5056. Both of _these bills would require 
statewide PCCM. I know that the Governor has 
announc-ed that we're going to move to ASO 
model for the HUSKY population which we 
support. 

Optimistically, we think we're going to save 
the money and more that the Governor has 
stated. However, we can_save more money by 
statewide PCCM. We can care coordinate better 
because it'll be the primary card doctor 
rather than some impersonal call center doing 
it. And it's going to be more stahl~ because 
primary care doctors_aren't going anywhere, 
whereas, we all know that companies look at 
the bottom line whether a contract's worth it 
for next year or not. 

I heard the Commissioner's testimony this 
morning. He said that in other states where 
they've gone to it -- Oh, well, you know, it 
took a long time; it took years. 

I have attached to my testimony the actual 
PowerPoint presentation excerpt from the 
Oklahoma Medicaid Director. Because last time 
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I testified before you I referred to that but 
I didn't sort of have the documentation. And 
you'll see there that they made a decision on 
November 7 of 2003, to get rid of the HMOs 
that were demanding more and more money. One 
of them refused to accept the bid. And by 
12/31 they were out, and then by April 1st the 
entire state was turned to statewide PCCM. 
And, as I note in my testimony, I have a slide 
attached from them, it saved $4.3 million. 

There were several other things that were said 
by the Commissioner this morning that really 
were not correct that I would like to address 
but I heard the buzzer gq so -- okay. 

Thank you. 

It's important when_the question was raised by 
one of the representatives this morning about 
whether the Commissioner is really committed 
to this program, to PCCM. And the 
Commissioner said, absolutely, he's committed 
to it and they chose Willimantic and Waterbury 
with the advocates and then they chose New 
Haven and Hartford. 

I think it's important to correct the record. 
Some of you are veterans of this and know 
exactly but some may not. That, basically, we 
worked with the department very well, 
initially, and the agreement was going to be 
an invitation to go out to providers 
throughout the state, asking them to 
participate in PCCM, and then it would be 
rolled out explicitly in wri~ing, the 
invitation, anywhere in the state where 
providers.expressed an interest. And when 
that happened, there was only three weeks' 
opportunity for providers to respond, and, 
despite that, there were over 300 providers 
that responded. And the Commissioner 
acknowledged that there were four areas where 
there was adequate response, New Haven, 
Hartford, Waterbury and Willimantic . 

Despite that, the Commissioner unilaterally 
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chose only the two smallest, Willimantic and 
Waterbury. So when he said this morning the 
advocates agreed to that, we had no input 
whatsoever and we disagreed with it. 

Moreover, he then said, We subsequently chose 
New Haven and Hartford. 

No, that's not true. You may recall on March 
31st, this Committee and the Appropriations 
Committee held a Joint Hearing on a proposed 
waiver amendment the Department had submitted 
for the Medicaid Managed Care Program, and in 
it they attached a one pager on PCCM that had 
no teeth and no commitment, whatsoever. It 
didn't refer to New Haven or Hartford, didn't 
commit to any further roll out. And this· 
Committee and Appropriations stepped ~ts foot 
and said, No, that's not acceptable. And 
mandated -- imposed on DSS a requirement, 
specifically, that it do Hartford and New 
Haven . 

I point this history out because I think it 
goes to the issue of, frankly, credibility in 
terms of the Department moving forward. 

This morning, also was asked about the money 
that was appropriateq in the previous 
biennium. It was ·actually $2 and a half 
million per year. And it's also not true that 
that was based upon 750. The figure of 750 
was actually developed long after the money 
was appropriated and passed in the budget. 
Even if it were 750 or $10, whatever, there's 
no way that all that money would be consumed 
in those monthly fees of primary care 
providers. 

Of course, some of that money had to go.to 
marketing. And, in fact, in the early days 
when we met with. the DSS ·folks, we talked 
about a marketing plan. We worked very 
cooperatively. We worked with David Parrella 
and Rose Ciarcia -- who are no longer there 
but we developed a whole plan of marketing . 
None of that happened with the exception of a 
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brochure. And the Commissioner keeps saying, 
Well, we produced a brochure. But their 
brochure doesn't tell you why you should sign 
up with PCCM. 

I have talked to our clients who have gotten 
this brochure and they said, .I didn't know 
what it was about and why should I do it? 
He're' s this one sentence, The .Primary care 
provider offers the same services offered a 
managed care health plan, such as health 
education, reminders about immunizations, and 
well-child visits, and help scheduling 
appointments. 

So you read that and say, well, it's smells 
it smells the same. It doesn't say, With this 
plan, there'll be no·insurance company getting 
between you and your doctor. 

With this plan, if you have a problem, ·you can 
call the person at the doctor's office who's 
the care -- designated care coordinator, who 
has a name, first and last, and a phone number 
and you can call them for problems instead of 
the call center of an insurance company, where 
you can rarely get through. If you can get· 
through, it's top secret what their name is 
and all that. 

So, basically, they don't say the things which 
would be necessary to get people to enroll. 
And that's why, as of last month, there were 
only 322 people that were enrolled. 

The Commissioner said he's going to move 
forward with an evaluation right now. 
Attached to my testimony -- both these bills 
are great. 

I did suggest three additional things. One of 
which is to explicitly bar DSS from doing what 
it's doing now, which is requiring individual 
doctors, only in PCCM, to be bound by the 
Freedom of Information Act when the statute 
doesn't apply to them because they're so . 
small. But they, by contract, make them 
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subject to it. They don't do this at all for 
the PCPs enrolled· in the HMOs. 

So the point is, let's have a level playing 
field. Let's bar them from doing that. 
That's one thing that's attached to my 
testimony. 

Second, it is suggested that it apply to HUSKY 
B, as well as A. Right now, it's -- that's 
all we have. 

Third, I had suggested that -- attached to my 
testimony -- is that there be separate 
entities. The Department really, I think, has 
demonstrated that it's unwilling or unable to 
seriously market this program and, therefore, 
some kind of company or entity needs to be 
hired to actually take that on. 

But after hearing the testimony this morning, 
I have a fourth suggestion. The Commissioner 
-- I'm sorry -- the Commissioner says he wants 
to go forward with an evaluation of 322 
people. That is a ridiculous waste of the 
taxpayers' money because we know that 
evaluation can't be adequate. And, in 
addition, who have they chosen to have do 
it? Mercer, Mercer the same auditors. 
They're captive. All right. I know the 
gentleman from the subsidiary of United Health 
Group that joined AmeriChoice said that, Oh, 
Mercer's a great outfit, but they'~e a captive 
auditor. They do what DSS wants. 

And if you listened carefully, you heard the 
Commissioner· sort of give it away this morning 
when a question was asked of what'll be in the 
evaluation PCM. And he said we're going to 
make sure it says -- something. So you know 
that it's going to be directed. And since 
they've demonstrated that they're concerned 
about PCCM taking away from the HMOs, unless 
we put this evaluation off and have it done by 
a truly independent entity after there's a 
significant number of people, we're not going 
to have an adequate -- a test. 
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So I would urge you to adopt language barring 
them from doing the evaluation now, as well as 
keeping the language that's in 5297 that says, 
and do one by July 2011. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Representative Walker. 

REP. WALKER: No, nothing else. 

SENATOR DOYLE: .Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS: We may have the same questions. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

Good afternoon. 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Good afternoon. 

REP. GIBBONS: Thank you for speaking more slowly 
though -- though someday I'm going to make you 
sit ~oWn with me, and I'm going to ask 
questions over every single sentence. It 
might take us five hours to get through, but 
we'll get there. 

Now I've been speaking so fast myself, I've 
forgotten what I was going to say. 

I think the big question is with this 
evaluation. I certainly understood from the 
Commissioner this morning that he wants to go 
ahead with the evaluation. Do you feel we 
should let them go ahead with the evaluation 
if we have an independent agency, or are both 
sfdes going to dig in their heels as to 
whether it's going to start or not start? 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: I -- I think -- I just think it's 
a waste of money because I don't t~ink -- I 
think you folks have been following this close 
enough and you know about the -- the $50 
million. I don't think it's going to be 
credible, anyway. So it seems .that given the 
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tiny numbers the best thing is just to bar it .. 

And I did want to point out that the 
Commissioner did rely upon the fact that it's 
true, that the waiver amendment that you guys 
imposed on them in response to their weak one, 
did say that there would be an evaluation -­
evaluation by July 1st, and then based upon 
the results of that, decision would be made to 
go statewide. But that could be changed any 
time. 

If you pass legislation that says, Don't do 
it·. They can go back to CMS and get it 
changed. Their CMS doesn't really care about 
this if it's put off because it -- there's an 
inadequate·participation right now. There'll 
be no resistance to doing that. 

REP. GIBBONS: Thank you. 

And the other point the Commissioner made is 
that the two states where the PCCMs have been 
the most successful, i.e. Oklahoma and North 
Carolina, the managed care organizations 
really were not very effective and gave much 
lower reimbursement rates than what the 
doctors were going to get under the PCCM plan. 
Do you have a comment on that? 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Yeah. I'm -- I'm afraid that 
that statement is not correct. 

REP. GIBBONS: Okay. 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: The 

REP. GIBBONS: Is there a way that we could find 
that out? Quickly. 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Yes. From -- I attached to my 
testimony an excerpt o~ the Oklahoma Medicaid 
Director's Evaluation of the whole history 
really of going to PCCM that was done a .couple 
years ago. And I'll check to see if there's 
anything specifically on that. But my 
understanding, in fact, from the medical 
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director of DSS, Dr. Starkowski, is that the 
increase in the provider rates actually 
occurred. two years later. So we do -­
Oklahoma isn't apples to apples. The only 
thing that changed is we went from one model 
of delivery, three capitated HMOs to statewide 
PCCM. That's the only thing that really 
changed. 

REP. GIBBONS: .Okay. 

Thank you, Mr. Toubman. 

Thank you, Madam Chairman -- Mr. Chairman. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Representative Cook. 

REP. COOK: Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

Hi, Sheldon . 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Hi. 

REP. COOK: I've gotten so used to listening I 
think caught you. I -- I get it now. 

You answered my question about how much was 
committed for the PCCM committee and the roll 
out, the 2.5 million over the last two years 
so that means that through the Department, 
we're missing somewhere in the neighborhood of 
$5 million that were committed to this 
program. Yes? 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Yeah. I mean there was, you 
know, 300 people times $90 a year is -- is the 
cost -- the ·incremental cost for the -- the 
care coordination by the primary care 
providers .. 

There was some staff time, but -- at the -- at 
the forum on February 5th, Dr. Starkowski was 
straightforward in saying, basically, we have 
one staff person, Rivka Weiser . 
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REP. COOK: Right . 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: He's one staff p~rson on PCM plus 
a little of his time so that would have to be 
subtracted but I mean, really, we.' re not 
talking about a lot. 

REP. COOK: So we're talking about $27,000 plus his 
his staff and a little bit of time. 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Yeah. 

REP. COOK: So, okay. So let's go under the 
assumption that we're missing now, a little 
bit less than $5 million, which kind of went 
into my first question that I had asked them 
earlier, where's the money and what happened 
to it? Which we still don't have that answer. 

In your opinion, and, clearly, in your 
opinion, if we rolled this out statewide, 
understanding that there's going to be, you 
know, "time and energy and what have you -- but 
there's clearly efficiencies. We know that 
Oklahoma saved $80 million within the second 
year after this was·successfully rolled out 
and implemented. Do you have a figure, if we 
rolled out PCCM statewide, what our potential 
cost saving to this state could be in two 
years? I mean, minus the first year of roll 
out and getting things rolling. I'm just 
looking for a year -- yearly possible savings. 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Well, you know, Ellen Andrews, my 
colleague, has been working on this -- has 
suggested it might be in the range of $50 
million a year after -- after the initial 
startup period. 

But, I mean, just using the Oklahoma 
experience. The most expensive period is the 
initial first few months. You have to create 
infrastructure. 

REP .. COOK: Right . 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: We don't -- I mean, the depart 
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one person at DSS is not infrastructure. So 
you do have to create infrastructure but 
according -- and this is attached to my 
testimony -- according to them, they had to 
invest about $6.million upfront in that, you 
know, adminis -- new additional administrative 
cost -- 6.9· million. But they still saved, in 
those first few months, 4.3 million so you get 
the money back very quickly. 

Down the road, I can't really answer your 
question very well. But I believe Ellen did 
suggest it'd be SO million a year. 

REP. COOK: Thank you.· 

Mr. Chair; one more? 

SENATOR DOYLE: One more? 

REP . COOK: Two. 

Who is -- who is,_ right now -- because I asked 
the· Commissioner a question about the 
advertising and about the practices and what 
have you being responsible for their own 
advertising. From my understanding -- and 
that's why I'd asked the question -- that it's 
the peopl~ who we are asking to participate 
that are being, you know, required to incur 
this cost. What do you know about that? 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: That's absolutely correct. I 
mean, there's -- there's no money offered -­
there's neither any money offered to providers 
to do marketing nor -- you heard the testimony 
-- they're not willing to do marketing. 

You·know who's doing some of the marketing? I 
--I have to.say is the United Way of Greater 
New Haven has kindly printed, you know, 
thousands of the brochures that the advocates 
have done which say the things, like, there 
won't be an HMO or insurance company between 
you and your doctor, any more; you'll have 
somebody to call . 
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We are putting out those, and United Way has 
been kindly-- kind to help us.out with that 
support. But, basically, there has been no 
support and that should be contrasted with the 
fact that up until, you know, January 1st, the 
HMOs were spending millions of dollars, really 
of our money, the taxpayers' money, 
specifically for marketing because that!s what 
they did. And the Department approved that. 
Dr. Starkowski said that the Department 
approved about 1 percent of what they got 
specifically for marketing costs. So that's 
-- at $800 million, it's about $8 million of 
the taxpayers' money that went specifically 
for marketing solely to build up, you know, 
enrollment in 11 my 11 plan versus 11 your 11 plan. 

And compared to PCCM for which there's zip. 

REP. COOK: One final question. (Inaudible. ) 

To date, how may hospitals -- hospitals or 
other practices, statewide, do you-know that 
are not able ·to be a participant in PCCM that 
would be interested.and would hop on board if 
we rolled this out statewide? . . 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: I -- I can't -- I don't know for 
sure, but I've heard that, for example, the 
Torrington Hospital expressed interest in 
participating in that. 

Certainly, we've heard from individual 
providers. And for those who were at the 
forum on February 5th, you heard the -- I 
thought -- pretty poignant testimony from a 
pediatrician in Branford who has 2500 or so 
HUSKY folks. He's next door to East Haven. 
East Haven's actually one of the pilot areas, 
but they won't let him participate even though 
he wants to because his office is next door in 
Branford. That's the kind of line drawing 
we're talking about. 

REP. COOK: And I know that Day Kimball is also 
interested so that's two more hospitals -­
so -- okay. 
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Thank you very much for letting me speak. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any more questions? 

Representative Walker. 

REP. WALKER: Thank you, Sheldon. 

First, I just want to attest to the fact that 
United Way has helped because I ran into 
Sheldon at an event one weekend at one of our 
schools and ~e was out supporting the PCCM. 

I don't know if you heard one -- one of the 
questions that Representative Holder-Winfield 
asked the Commissioner was, How much would it 
cost for us to do an audit? And I think his 
reply was about $20,000 -- SO? $50,000 to 
audit a program of 300 and, you know, some 
odd. So I think, with that answer that he 
made, I think, that also sort of l~t us know 
that we need to step away from this for a 
little while. 

So thank .you for yqur support and your 
advocacy. 

And don't call me at eight o'clock, again. 
Okay? 

SHELDON TOUBMAN: Sorry. Okay. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any other questions? 

Seeing none, thank you. 

Next speaker is Jody Bishop-Pullan, and then 
Brian Ellsworth. 

WANDA NELSON: If I may·, Jody Bishop-Pullan could 
not stay, she had to leave . 
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physicians that we currently have on staff, 
jeopardizing the ability of our ED to continue 
to serve as a community resource. 

Thank you. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any question from the Committee members? 

Seeing none, thank you very much. 

GAIL D'ONOFRIO: Thank you. 

SENATOR DOYLE: The next speaker is Robert Smanik. 
Is Robert here? Yes. And then Marghie 
Giuliano, Rhoda -- Rhonda Boisvert and Nancy 
Trawick'- Smith . 

. ROBERT SMANIK: Good afternoon, Senator Doyle, 
Representative Walker, and distinguished 
members of the Human Services Committee. My 
name is Robert Smanik, and I am president 
chief executive officer of Day Kimball 
Hospital in Putnam, Connecticut. 

I am providing testimony today in support of 
House Bill 5297, AN ACT CONCERNING STATEWIDE 
EXPANSION OF THE PRIMARY CARE CASE MANAGEMENT 
PILOT PROGRAM .. In addition, I'd like to -- or 
I've submitted testimony in support of,House 
Bill 5328, AN ACT IMPLEMENTING SAGA HOSPITAL 
RATE INCREASES . 

As I noticed that I will be followed soon by 
Stephen Frayne of CHA, I'll defer comments to 
Stephen who's much more up to date and -- and 
understands the technical issues around the 
SAG~ hospital rate increases. 

In addition to my written testimony, I'd just 
like to provide a few other remarks about Day 
Kimball and why I believe and we believe it's 
such a -- a ideal opportunity for DSS in their 
Primary Care Case Management Program. Day 
Kimball is the single acute care provider for 
the 13 towns in Northeast Connecticut. It's 
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450-square-mile region. It's 90,000 
individuals. We have had a io-year history of 
employing the pediatricians in that region 
because they were unable to maintain their 
practice and private practice. A hundred 
percent of pediatricians are part of Day, 
Kimball Hospital. 

We have worked, in recent time, to elevate 
primary care and recognize that it isn't 
provision of primary care. It's really a 
strategic vision of our-organization. Forty 
percent of the patient load of our pediatric 
practices is Medicaid. I feel we are a -- a 
perfect laboratory for this work that's being 
done by the state and PCCM and have been 
talking with. DSS about the expansion of the 
program to include our area. Understood early 
on it was limited to two regions then it · 
expanded to four, sort of knocking on the door 
saying, why not us, and realized that there 
are artificial limitations to that. But this 
is a strategic vision as Commissioner 
Starkowski had mentioned. There are three 
other -- MCOs that are involved. This would 
be the fourth. Quite frankly, it may ?e our 
.fourth but it is our strategic focus. We'd 
like to partner with t~e State to develop that 
activity. Again, our goal is to establish a 
primary care center of excellence to secure 
access in Northeast Connecticut·. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you, Doctor. 

Any questions from the Committee? 
. . 

Representative Walker. 

REP. WALKER: Have you -- you've talked to several 
of the doctors in your area. Correct? 

ROBERT SMANIK: Yes. We have said the 
pediatricians have been on our staff for over 
20 years. In the last 18 months, over 50 
percent of the primary care physicians have 
literally jqined up with the organization, 
unable to sustain their primary care practice. 
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So this is part of our combined strategic 
vision as -- as a medical community. 

REP. WALKER: Do you -- one of the things that I 
have questioned was the -- the rate that we 
paid for the -- for the case management. I 
think it's 

ROBERT SMANIK: Correct. 

REP. WALKER: -- $7.50. 

ROBERT SMANIK: Right. 

REP. WALKER: And the -- the physicians are okay 
with that? 

"ROBERT SMANIK: Well, because it is in partnership 
with the hospital 

REP. WALKER: Okay. 

ROBERT SMANIK: ·-- it would be -- quite frankly, 
from a policy standpoint, we are moving in 
this direction. We are looking for funding 
when it can be provided, but we recognize this 
is sort of on the cutting edge of what's 
happening in the health care reform. And 
we're committed as an organization to support 
our primary care doctors in this way. So we 
are experimenting with expanding our reach 
through our diabetic education _program, our 
other nutritionists, our -- our nurse, our 
discharge planners. We will be building the 
model moving forward, and we would like to 
partner where we can both with the State. CMS 
is co~ing out with pilot projects. We're in 
conversations there and some of the commercial 
insurers. 

REP. WALKER: Thank you and thank you for your 
support. Thanks. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Representative Johnston . 
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REP. JOHNSTON: Bob, thank you for your testimony . 

In listening to Commissioner Starkowski 
earlier, it certainly seemed that in -- in 
some area at times when he was trying to and 
the Department was trying to expand the C -­
PCCM Program that there wasn't buy in or for 
whatever reason that there may not have been 
the cooperation. And I think you're testimony 
today speaks to that if the Department looked 
into this region of the state that that 
cooperation is probably already there and it 
would be embraced and certainly might send a 
-- send a message to the Department that they 
might have much better results if they 
expanded into a region that's -- that's 
actually seeking it versus having a reg 
region chosen and may not have buy in by the 
hospital or by that region, so· glad you came 
here today and provided that testimony. I 
think it helps this committee as this process 
is going to be continuing to go forward and 
onward over the last coup -- next c~uple of 
years. 

ROBERT SMANIK: Representative Johnston, thank you 
for those comments. 

And as you know, and .I've been at Day Kimball 
now three years, and I am embracing -- there's 
a unique collaborative relationship in 
Northeast Connecticut, both the communities 
and their acu~e care hospital, and more 
importantly in my world, the physicians in the 
hospital. There is unique trust. 

As I said there's been this 20-year 
relationship with the pediatric providers. 
Recently, the private primary care providers 
in large measure have joined the hospital 
directly. We have facilities in Thompson, 
Putnam and in Plainfield for pediatric primary 
care. It -- I -- I think it is for the state 
a very unique opportunity to have a -- to 
leapfrog, standpoint. The State -- DSS does 
not have to attract -- or approach individual 
providers to get this started. We can do that 
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collectively with our relationship. There's 
clearly need in Northeast Connecticut as you 
are aware. There's a significant indigent 
population there, and we're there to serve it. 
And as its manifest in the numbers .in our 
practice, 40 perce~t of that being Medicaid or 
self-pay. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you. 

Any other comments? 

Seeing none, thank you very much. 

ROBERT SMANIK: Thank you. 

SENATOR DOYLE: ·Next speaker is Marghie Giuliano, 
then Rhonda Boisvert and Nancy Trawick-Smith. 

MARGHIE GIULIANO: Good afternoon, Representative 
Walker, .Senator Doyle, members of the 
committee. My name is Marghie Giuliano. I'm 
executive vice president of the Connecticut 
Pharmacists Association. And I'm here to 
testify in strong support of Senate Bill 283, 
AN ACT CONCERNING AUDITS BY THE DEPARTMENT OF 
SOCIAL SERVICES. 

Actually, the CPA was the lead organization 
several years ago on having this audit issue 
addressed because of·the financial hits that 
our pharmacies were taking by the 
extrapolation method. And, actually, the 
legislation that was passed in 2005 helped 
other providers but failed to help pharmacies 
because there was a section in there that said 
.if the aggregate amount of claims that you 
submitted each year was greater than $150,000, 
then you were still subject to extrapolation. 
So, obviously, with the cost of drugs and the 
number of prescriptions and claims that are 
submitted on an annual basis, no pharmacy is, 
you know -- s_ubmits less. than $150,000 in 
claims. So it's still -- it's still a big 
issue for us . 

So, to this point, we're certainly supportive 
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may not be here. Okay~ Ellen's not here . 

Is Brandon Levan here? Brandon? No. 

Is Dominique Thornton here? Yes, she is. 

After Dominique is Mary Farnsworth. 

DOMINIQUE THORNTON: Good evening·, Senator Doyle 
and Representative Walker, members of the 
Committee. Thank you for your patience all 
day today. I'~e been watching you. I've been 
able to leave this room, but I know some of 
you -- many of you have not. 

I'm here to ·speak in favor of two bills, 
Senate Bill 281, AN ACT CONCERNING PUBLIC 
PARTICIPATION AND MEETINGS OF THE 
PHARMACEUTICAL AND THERAPEUTICS COMMITTEE; and 
also, aouse Bill 5297£ AN ACT CONCERNING THE 
STATEWIDE EXPANSION OF PRIMARY CARE MANAGEMENT 
PILOT PROGRAM . 

The president of Mental Health Association and 
a man with 25 years of experience in the 
community of mental health and Dr. Steve 
Madonick who's a member of our board, also 
submitted testimony to the P and T Committee 
and were declined to have permission to speak 
at this committee. And I -- I submit to you 
tha~ it is urgently important that the public 
be able to participate because, as I mentioned 
in -- the last time I spoke before this 
Committee, restrictions of Medicaid -­
medications increase other costs. And I 
emailed to the entire committee a list of 
sources that I was aware of. And I've also 
submitted.additional sources -- these are 
different sources, additional sources, in this 
testimony as well that shows that there's a 
significant and drastic increase in the number 
of outpatient hospital visits and physicians 
visits when they -- when POL is implemented. 
So what we're looking for is a robust panoply, 
an arrangement, a variety of mental health 
medications to be made available and not to be 
constrictive. 
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The committee was looking at prior 
authorization as a way to restrict the access 
and reduce cost. Prior authorization really 
doesn't take into consideration the impact 
that it will have, and, indeed, in fact, it 
has many un~ntended impacts on Medicaid prior 
authorization. And there's a PHD Medical Care 
Journal listed that.shows that it does achieve 
a less -- less optimal outcomes among 
low-income patients with chronic mental 
illness. 

And on the second page, I've outlined a very 
eloquent.and lengthy-- I'm not going to read 
it for you because it's in there -- quotation 
from a re·searcher who found, you know, that 
it's not the cheapest alternative. 

And just in summation, why would the Mental 
Health Associatio~ be in support of Primary 
Care Case Management because people with 
severe mental illness die 25 years earlier 
than the average population. And the reason 
for this is not necessarily suicide but the 
nontreatment, nonregulation, noncare 
coordination of chronic co-morbid conditions, 
physical conditions. So with -- we believe 
that with case ~anagement, they will get a 
better -- better care, better quality of 
outcome and be able to live longer healthier 
lives. 

Thank you. Any questions? 

·SENATOR DOYLE: Thank you, Dominique. 

Any comments or questions? 

Thank you. Thank you for your patience. 

DOMINIQUE THORNTON: Thank you. 

SENATOR DOYLE: Next speaker is Mary Farnsworth, 
and then we have Wanda Nelson, Laurel Risom. 
Maybe some can come ·up together possibly . 
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· Mental Health 

/q'"f .. J £/--i~l£tLz.£J-1t/ 
· . of Connecticut, Inc. 

Servius Ed.ucat"'~ Ad-vocacy 
Contact: Domenique Thornton at (860) 529-1970-extension 11 

Good Morni~g Mr. Chairman and members of the Human Se~ices Committee. My 

hame is Domenique Thornton. I am the Director of Public Policy for the Mental Health 

As~ociation of CT, Inc., ~C). MHAC is a 100-year old p?vate ·non-profit de~icated to 

service, education and advocacy for people with mental health disabilities. I would like to thank 

you for the opportunity to speak to you in favor o( both Senate Bill 281 An Act Concerning 

Public Participation in Meetings of the Pharmaceutical and Therapeutics (P &. T) Committee and 

House· Bill 5297 An. Act Concerning the State-Wide Expansion of the Primary Care C~se 

Management Pilot Program. Concerning public input on the P & T Committee, mental health 

medications have long been exempted in this state from the Preferred Drug List (PDL) in this 

state for good reason. Adding mental health medications to the PDL will not save the state 

money. One study showed that "There was a statistically significant increase in the number of 

outpatient hospital visits and physician visits for the test group compared with the control group 

in the first 6 months after· PDL implementation, "1 Requiring Prier Authorization (P A) is no 

guaranteed remedy for this situation. The legislature has difficult decisions to make balance the 

costs of care with the lives of some of the sickest and poorest .residents in the state of 

Connecticut. But, you should consider that P A ignores t~e setbacks, bad experiences! symptom 

·remission or other life problems caused by step therapy required to "fail first" for persons who 

have severe and chronic mental illness. One study2 reports that the "P A implementation can be 

a barrier to initiation of non preferred agents without offsetting increases in initiation of preferred 

agents, which is a major concern. There is a critical need to evaluate the possible unintended 

effects ~f PA policies to achieve optimal health o~tcomes among low-income patients with 

chronic mental illness." Members of the public, health care providers and others should be 

1 Murawski MM, Abdelg~wad T, Exploration of the impact of preferred drug lists on hospital. and phvsician visits 
and the costs to Medica.id. The American Journal of Managed Care [Am J Manag Care], ISSN: 1088-0224, 2005 
Jan; Vol. 11 , 
2 Lu, Christine Y. PhD; Soumerai, Stephen B. SeD; Ross-Degnan, Dennis SeD; Zhang, Fang PhD; Adams, Alyce S. 
Unintended Impacts of a Medicaid Prior Authorization Policv on Access to Medications for Bipolar Illness. 
PhDMedical Care: Januarv 2010 - Volwne 48- Issue 1 op 4-9 
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. Similarly, House Bill 5297 An Act Concerning State-Wide Expansion of the Primary 

Care ·Case Management Pilot Program is a very good ·iaea. Medical homes can reduce health 

care spending, improve health. status, support disease management' and prevention, improve the 

quality of care, reduce medical errors, and reduce racial and ethnic health disparities. Medical 

homes have become an important theme of health reform discussions at the federal and state 

leyels. 4 Medical homes are not buildings but are a coordinated and patient centered approach to 

attending to medical care delivery. Eight states have recognized the potential of adopting a 

medical home mod!3l and seven are in the Jlrocess of developing a criteria to recognize medical 

homes.5 Medical home pilots and programs are operating in at least 37 states including 

Connecticut.6 The pati~nt-centered medical home has the potential prevention as well as for 

·better management of chronic diseases. I currently serve on t~e Sustinet Advisory Sub­

Committee for Patient Centered Medical Homes. Thank you. 

4 PCCM: A New Option for HUSKY, Cf health Policy Project, Www.ctbealthpolicy.orglpccm 
5 Christopher Atchison,·ptesentation at Building a Medical Home: issues and Decisions for State Policy Makers, 
NASHP, Oct 5, 2008, Tampa, FL 
6 Patient Centered Medical Home: Building Evidence and Momentum, PCPCC, 2008, national Academy for State 
Healtlt Policy, November 2008, National Partnership for Women and Families, Sept. 2008 
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. TESTIMONY to the Human Services Committee 
March 2, 2010 . 
In favor of HB-5297, An Act Concerning State-Wide Expansio~ of the 
Primary Care Case Management Pilot Program 

Ellen Anclrew; PhD 
Executive Director 

Connecticut spends over $800 million. each year on three HMOs to provide health 
coverage to 380~494 children and their parents or caregivers (a5 of February 1->. Since 
its inception, this program has encountered a growing list of problems. A recent 
actuarial analysis commissioned by the Comptroller found $50 million in 
overpayments in one year. A secret shopper survey in 2007 found that HMO provider · 
panel lists were deeply flawed; unfortUnately .that study has not been repeated and the 
administration has no intention to revisit the startling results. Also in 2007, barely half. 
of HUSKY children received check ups and over one in ten did not get any health care · 
at all from the program. We are paying for every one of them to receive care. 

Other state Medicaid programs do not experience the same troubles as HUSKY. Very 
few CT providers participate in the HUSKY program, but 95% of physicians in Maine 
participate in their Medicaid program. Maine pays their providers even lower rates 
than CT does, but they administer their program through Primary Care Case 
Management (PCCM), not HMOs. When Oklahoma switched from HMOs to PCCM 
in 2004, the state saved $8.5.5 million in medical costs in the first full fiscal year and the 

. number of participating providers increased by 44%. They found that outpatient visits 
went up. and ER visits went down. After PCCM, quality of care improved in 14 of 19 
standardized measures including check ups for children, appropriate asthma 
medications,_and dental care. Georgia also uses PCCM administer their Medicaid · 
prograin; nearly all Georgia providers accept Medicaid patients. Maine's provider rates 
are .significandy lower than CT's, Georgia's are someW-hat lower than ours and. 
Oklahoma's are appro~tely the same. 

Primary Care Case Manag~ment (PCCM) is a way of~ Medicaid managed care 
used successfully by thirty other states. PCCM does not involve-l{M:Os and. serves as 
an imp~rtant alternative to HMOs in contracting and providing access-to care. In 
PCCM, consumers are linked to a Primary Care Provider who coordinates their health 
care. Providers are paid on a fee-for-service basis, and receive additional dollars to 
compensate for care management responsibilities. PCCM is a form of the patient­
centered medical home model, featured in national health reform bills. The medical 
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financially sustainable, DSS granted them default status until they reached their target. 
However, DSS has re:fu.sed to grant a similar policy for PCCM. 

In response to concerns about the unfairness of ~0 resources from capitated 
HUSKY rates devoted to marketing, including free ice cream and haircuts, billboards, 
radio and TV ads, and raffies for school supplies and uniforms, rather than devote 
similar resources. to PCCM marketing, DSS has decided after more than a decade to 
limit marketing_ by the liMOs. Marketing guidelines prohibit providers from telling 
their clients.about PCCM, but they can respond to questions about it. if asked. To 
address this contradiction, the advocates pur~hased and distri,buted to providers 
buttons that say "Ask Me About PCCM." We have also produced and distributed 
hundreds of posters, brochures and F AQs about PCCM for both providers and 
consumers.· 

In the absence of DSS' support for the PCCM program, an army of dedicated 
advocates, :interns, students and volunteers has stepped in to recruit providers and 
inform HUSKY families about the program. It should be n~ted that in DSS' outreach . 
activities they mention all options available to families, including the three HMOs 
alqng with PC~. 

Perhaps our greateSt: concern is that, despite very low enrollment, DSS intends to go 
ahead with plans to evaluate PCCM for cost containment among other parameters by 
July 1st. Any evaluation at such an early stage· of a program is unlikely to be valid. A 
premature evaluation could bias the result and inaccurately label the program a failure 
before it has a fair chance to reach its potential. We are especially conce~ed that DSS 
intends to employ Mercer to conduct the evaluation. Mercer derives a great deal of 
their business from HMOs-~oss the country and c~ed the rate setting process that 
granted the HUSKY HMOs a24% increase in 2008. 

· We urge you to build on the signific;ant...,work by advoca~es, providers and co~ers · 
in generating interest and enthusiasm for PCCM in CT. We applaud provisions in HB-
5297 that would expand PCCM statewide, ~eey HUSKY family deserves to have .this 
option, !J,nd delay the program's evaluation untilthere is meaningf91-~~C)Ument. .- . _ C::: 
However, without significant changes to the way DSS.has implemented thisprogram,, · 
we will be here next year with the same problems. -~ ~-

. . . """--
DSS has had a year to implement this program and has failed. More-intervention is . ......__ 
needed. I urge you ~o consider: 

• Hiring an independent entity to administer PCCM 
o Advocates and volunteers have devoted enormous time and energy to 

marketing md accountability in this program. lt is time for the state to 
take responsibility for these functions that DSS is not willing or able to 
perform. · · 
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o The entity hired must be completely independent of, and ineligible to 
become, one of the HUSKY HMOs to ensure that PCCM remains an 
alternative. · 

• Remove the irrelevant and intimidating Freed om of Information requirement 
on PCCM providers. 

• Rebid the HMO portion of the program by July 1• and on a regular basis going 
forward 

o With the proposed change to the HMO portion of HUSKY, it is very 
possible that the state could attract new applicants offering better value 
and more competition to the current three HM:Os 

o Most payers re-bid their contracts on a regular basis to erisure they are 
getting the best value-for scarce dollars and to encourage innovation 

o Given .~e problems with extreme cost increases, low performance, and 
a lack of accountability, bidding this program out every two years 
would be prudent contract management. · 

o While DSS has a number .of policy changes to administer, this cannot be 
a reason to neglect such a large and important program. 

• Require DSS to conduct a secret shopper survey of each HUSKY program 
annually 

• Commission regular, independent audits of HUS~Y pro~ finances 
o A modest investinent a year ago yielded evidence of $50 million in 

HMO overpayments 
• H DSS is again unwilling or unable to implement this law, create a Special 

M!15ter for PCCM, appointed by and answering to the General Assembly, to 
oversee the program by 12/31/2010: 

o H PCcM enrollment is less th~ ~0,000, or leSitliari s~q_prjmary care_~ 
providers are participating,,or ihe program.is not sta~e wide-.. -""" 

o The Special Master must Jlaye the resources. and authority to ~ 
independendy administer the program. The Special Master must have"'--- . 
the authority to override departmental polices when necessary. .............._ 

o To avoid even the appearance "of conflicting in~erests, the Special Master 
must be ·completely independent of DSS, their c.ontractots, including th_e 
HUSKY -HM:Os, with no financial ~r other ties in the last ten years. 

Thank you for this opportunity to sh~e my thoughts on tb:i5 critical program for 
Connecticut. families. · 

. -- -·-. 
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Update: HUSKY future co·sts comparison: PCCM· vs. HMOs 
. ~" 

The last time w~·and the General Assembly's._Office.ofFiscil Analysis, esciaiated the 
savings possible with implementation of Primary Care Case Management (PCCM), 
HUSKY was in the midst of several large ~tions including a shift back to capitated 
managed C:are from self-insurance. Cost e~{es in the program w_ere shifting and 
qifficult to get. In the interim, partly in reSponse to that uncertainty, the 
Comptroller's Office comm~ssioned an audit of 2008 HUSKY rate setting ~hich found 
$50 million in overpayments to the HMOs. 

Given a significant deficit expected this year, policymakers are searching fo~ ways to . 
save money on programs. Primary Care Case Management ·(PCCM) for HUSKY 

· offers that opportunity, especially as an alternative to more costly ~ed care 
organiZations. In response to legislative req'!ests, .we are updating our PCCM savings 
estimates1 for the J:IUSKY program. 

The current HMO capitation rates average $187 per member per month (pmpm).2 At 
10% administrative load3

, that amounts to $87 million,per year in administrative costs.4 

In contrast, PCCM costs are $7 .SO pmpm plus $573,589 in administrative costs at 
DSS5

, totali:ng $34' million per year if every HUSKY family enrolled_in PCCM. The 
difference iS $49.7 million per year. 

For several reaso~ those sav_ings are likely an under-estimate. 
· • Enrollment in HUSKY has grown significandy over the years an~ is likely to 

continue, even accderat~ in the future. National'health reform proposals could 
add another 100,000 to 150,000 members to the program in three to four years. 
As enrollment grows, the total savings due to PCCM will alSo grow. 

• This estimate assumes that medical costs will be unaffected by implantation -of 
PCCM, but that has not been the experience of other stateS. When Oklahoma 
switched their entire Medicaid managed care population from capitat~ HMOs 
to PCCM in 2004, medical costs were reduced by over $24 million iii the first 

1 CT Health Policy PrOject Policymaker Issue Brief No. 4~, OCtober 2008; . 
htto:/lwww.cthealthpolicv.org/briefSiissue brief 46.pdf · · 
2 12108 thru 11/09, from EDS HUSKY enrollment reports and DSS Comprehensive Financial Status 
~rts. . 
3 Average from HMO audit reports to Medicaid Managed Care Council. . . 
4 Based on 11/1/09 HUSKY Part A enrollment numbers from EDS, It is likely this is an underestimate as 
HUSKY enrollment has grown steadily over the last year and is likely to continue that growth into the 
future. . 
5 As per DSS budget estimate- Annual PCCM program costs: SFY 2009 and 2010. 



-0.00.9.2-4~ 

six months (they also "saved another $20 million in payment lags), and saved 
over $80 million in medical costs in the first full fiscal year of PCCM. 

• The state has had significant difficulty in achiey~g fair rates with the HMOs. 
Too few bidders lead to an uneven negotiation. PCCM provides the state with 
leverage in those negotiations and a saf~pet for both HUSKY families and · 
taxpayers if, as happened in Oklahoma, HMOs are not willing to accept what 
the state can afford. It is impossible to quantify these savings from a strong 
PCCM program, but they are significant and could, at the least, allow pss 
negotiators to recover the $50 million in overpayments identified in the 
Comptroller's audit. 

Bottom Line: Allowing .HUSKY families statewide to enroll in PCCM 
could save the state $50 million or more annually over the· HMOs~ 

- 0 • • 

. Decem~ 29, 2009 
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TESTIMONY to the-Human Services Committee 
March 2, 2010 

· In favor of HB-5297, An Act Concerning State-Wide Expansion of the Primary 
Care Case Manag~ent Pilot Program 

Brandon Levan 
CTHPP Fellow 

In the absence of any marketing of PCCM by DSS, a team of eight volunteers, 
working with advocates at the CT Health Policy Project and New Haven I.e~ 
Assistance, has been involved in a comprehensive outreach program to-encourage 
HUSKY providers and HUSKY A enrollees. to sign up with the new PCCM -program. 
Funding for these activities was provided by the United Way of Greater New Haven, 
the CT Health Policy Project, New Haven Legal Assistance, and several generous . 
individuals. The activities include: 

1. Contacting HUSKY providers who have not yet signed up with the new 

program to encourage them ~o do so, by providing them with DS~ ~d othe~ 

materials and meeting with fFOups ';>f providers and individ~al providers to 

discuss their potential participati~n in the program and its advantages for their 

patients ~d their practices. Providers and practice managers were .co~tacted 

both by mail and.by phone and we held two evening forums for providers­

one in New Haven and one in H:lrtford. 

2. Outreach to HUSKY providers wlio have already signed up for the 

program, to UIJe them to promote PCCM.With their HUSKY A patients. 

We have met with them and provided· color copies of the official DSS signs to . 
. :::::--..... . . 

post at all of their officc:S,--pQsting them ourselves where they have· granted us 

permission to do. We also have.p.rovided them ~ith buttons stating: "ASK ME 

ABOUT PCCM," and suggested ~at all office staff wear them to encourage . 

dialogue with· HUSKY A patients. W;liav:~provided a one-page sheet of 
"Talking Points" for providers to use in answ"'ering_ questi91!l' froz:a HUSKY A. 

patients about the prop-am and its ~vantages. - . 

3. Direct outreach to JiUSKY A enrollees. This has tak~ ~y for~, . 
including providing in-person assistance and information at provider offices, 

and the placing of posters and flyers abo.ut th~ program at dozens of public 

plac~ such aS libraries, school-based health clinics, churches and social service 
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agencies, among other locations. Thousands of flyers were distributed in 
Janual-y and about eighty 13 X 19 color posters ha:ve been placed at locations in 
New Haven and Hartford. The effort also has included t_abling at school events 
to inform HUSKY A parents of this option, and upcoming presentations to 

groups of HUSKY A parents .. _Every New Haven public school child has 
received a PCCM flyer in their backpack. 

4. Meetings with HUSKY outreach workers_ in the fo1,1r pilot areas to make 

su~e-~at they understand the advantages of the pr~gram to HUSKY A 
enrollees, beyond what is stated in DSS materials. 

. I . 

5. Media attention. While DSS has authorized millions of dollars of taxpayer 

_money to _be spent ~n dUect marketing by the plans, on ev~g from ra,dio 
ads, TV sponsorships, billboards, free hair cuts,.airplane banners ~d bus 
placards, and .it has actively promoted the Charter 0~ Health Insurance plan 

through at least nine press releas~, DSS has done no ~ve media outreach 

regarding PCCM. This has stymied the ability to reach the public with 
info~tion that the program even exists. Accordingly, ~e have contacted 
media outlets to get atten~on for the program, resulting in several articles iD. 
major newspapers and op.-line news services. 

These community vol~te~r efforts are responEiing to the desperate need for this 
option. Every HUS.KY family, not just those in a few select communities, deserves 
access ~o this option. I urge you to approve HB-5297. --
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H.B. No. 5297 (RAISED) AN ACT CONCERNING STATE-WIDE EXPANSION OF 
THE PRIMARY CASE MANAGEMENT PILOT PROG/IAM 

Senator Doyle, Representative Walker and distinguished members of the Human Services 
Committee, my name is Robert Smanik, I am the President and Chief Executive Officer 
of Day Kimball ("DKH''). I am providing testimony today in support of B.D. 5197, An 
Ad Concerning State-Wide Expansion of the Primary Care.Case Management 
Pilot Program. In addition; i would like to speak in support ofH.B. 5318, An Ad 
Implementing SAGA Hospital Rate Increases. · 

B.D. 5197. An Ad Concerni_ng State-Wide Expansion of the Primary Care Case 
Management Pilot Program 

DKH is focused on quality and patient safety, and providing access to the most skilled 
professionals, .the highest quality of ~are, and the latest technology. ·Providing care to all 
who need it, regardless of ability to pay, twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week year­
round, DKH is an integral to the quality of life and health in our community. DKH is 
among the largest employers in Windham .County, supporting thousands of families/jobs 
and generating substantial economic activity. In rnaity respects, the health of our 
community is linked to the health of our local hospit8I. Unfortunately, the economic crisis 
puts tremendous pressure on our Hospital. Thus, DKH puts forth efforts to detennine how 
to best manage, in these challenging times, the Hospital's ability to meet the needs of our 
community . 

. With this in mind, I testify before you today. to respectfully request, the distinguished 
members of this committee, to support the expansion of Primary Case Management 
(PCCM) Pilot Program on a state-wide basis. DKH, in concert with our physiCians are 
proud to have spent many years growing and developing an integrated. primary care · 
system . The PCCM pilot is a model of care which fits squarely with the patient base and 
mission of DKH . I understand that this pilot program is up and·running is some ·other 
parts of Connect~cut. It is my belief that expanding this pilot program will allow other 
Hospital's, such as DKH, to prove that this model can be very successful. The State's 
investment in this program can and will produce results if given the right opportunity. 

H.B. 5318, An Aet Implementing SAGA Hospital Rate Increases 

As you may know, the SAGA program has been the focus. of much legislative attention 
for several years. The SAGA program was significantly modified in 2004 and subjected 
hospitals, pharniacies, and community .health centers ~o a cap based on available 
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Testimony Regarding 
S.B. No 220: An Act Concerning the Elimination of Certain Department of Social Services 

Reporting Requirements 
S.B. No. 281: An Act Concerning Public Participation in Meetings of the Pharmaceutical 

and Therapeutics Committee 
_H.B. 5056: An Act Implementing the Milliman: Report's Recommendations to Achieve Cost 

Savings in the HUSKY program 
H.B. No. 5297: An Act Concerning the State-Wide ExpansiQp of the Primaty Care Case 

·Management Pilot Program 
Sharon D. Langer 

Human Services Committee 
March 2, 2010 

Senator Doyle, Represeiltative Walket and Members of the Human Services Committee: 

I am a senior policy fellow with Connecticut Voices for Children, a research-based public policy 
think tank that wotks statewide to promote the well-being of Conne~ticut's children, youth, and 
families. I a.in submitting this .written testimony on behalf of CT Voices . 

. ~eMt~ JJJ,Q.No_. 220 w..ould eliminate the Department of Social Services' statutory obligation: 
~ report on various programs under its jurisdiction. While it may make sense in some cases to 

.. I 

eliminate ~r reduce reporting requirements where a program is defunct or a mandate has been 
fulfilled, we suggest that this Committee first determine whether the underlying obligation contained, 
in a statute has been met before considering whether elimination of the reporting requirement is 
warranted We therefore. have the following comments about three specific sections ofS.B. 220: 

Maintain the reporting requirement regarding presumptive eligibility for pregnant women 
. until It has been successfully Implemented •. (Sec. 8) 

In 2_008, the Department was mandated to implement presumptive eligibility (PE) for pregnant 
women in accordance with the federal definition of PE under Medicaid. PE allows certain health 
care providers to make an initial eligibility determination and therefore allows pregnant women to 
obtain coverage quickly. This is no time to-eliminate the reporting requirement set forth in · 
paragmph (e) since the Department has yet to fulfill this statutory mandate. Department personnel 
recendy stated that presumptive eligibility will be implemented this month (March 201 0). 
Pre~umably, the biannual reporting requirement in paragraph (e) is being eliminated because the 
Governor ~s proposed to eliminate the Medicaid Managed C~ Council"in another bill. and the 
report required by this section is to be sent to the Council. As we and others testified last week 
before this Committee, we oppose the elimination of the Council whether or not Medicaid managed 
care is converted to an administrative services orgariization. The Council provides an important 
public forum for discussion of the financing, coverage and access issues related to the HUSKY 
program which serves about 380,000 children, pregnant women and parents, and an advisory council 
is required by federal law. See 42 CFR Sec. 431.12 (requiring a medical care advisory committee). In 
any event, this comnii.ttee and the Council should be monito;ttng thf? ·implementation ofPE for 
pregnant women. It is good public policy and it is mandated by this statute . 

33 Whitn_ey Avenue • New Haven, C:r 06510 • Phone 203-498-4240 • Fa."t 203-498-4242 
53 Oak Street, Suire 15 • Hartford, CT 06106 • Phone 860-548-1661 • Fax 860-548-1783 

Web Site: www.ctkidsl.ink.o.rg 
. E-mail: l'oices@ctk.idsl.ink.org 
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We support S.B. 281 which would aJ!ow members of the public to express their views at a 
meeting of the l?harmaceutical and Therapeutics Co~ttee. An opportunity for public 
comment seems reasonable and is consistent with an op~n government. The P&T Committee 
advises the Department of Social Services regarding drugs that_are included on the "prefeaed ~. 
list'' for the state's pharmacy program:which serves over 500,000 residents receiving health coverage 
through HUSKY, Medicaid, SAGA or the Charter Oak Health Plan. Changes continue to be 
proposed conceming prior authorization of mental health drugs, for example, and concems that 
such a mechanism will prevent pa~ts with serious mental illness will not receive timely and 
appropriate medications. AlloWing public comment at the P&T Committee meetings would 
facilitate better .communication between the decision makers and the public. 

H.B. 5056 would require the state to "recover fifty ~on dollars in over payments &om· 
[HUSKY] managed care organizations ••• and implement prim~ care case m~ent 

·state wide ... ". We take this oppo~ty to reiterate our support for the Governor's proposal to 
convert HUSKY risk-based managed care to a non-risk administrative services organization model 
The Govemor's budget assumes a budgetary savings of $50 million - based on the state 
Comptroller's audit (ie.,_the "Mimman Report" referenced in this bill) .. In addition, we urge 
utilization of an ASO in combination with primary care case management (PCCM) and support 
permitting children in JiUSKY B the opportunity to participate in PCCM as an altemative to risk­
based managed care plans - ~ssuming the health plans remain in place. Finally, we would also 
support the transparency and accountability provisions in the bill, e.g., conducting &? annual audit of 
the program. 

H.B. 5297 would require the Department of Social Services to expand the prima.:y care case 
management pilot state-wide by October 1, 2010. We would add to this requirement that 
PCCM be supported by ail administrative services oiganization for certain functions that primary 
care providers may find chalienging to "implement. Un~ federal and State Me~d guarantees of 
"early and periodic screening, diag1;1ostic and treatment'' (EPSD1) services, primary care providers -
particularly those in smaller practices - may find it difficult to mange all"of the EPSDT mandated 
setyices_, such-as transportation. An ASO can help facilitate such arrangements, as well as provide 
other back office functions for PCPs. 

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony conceming the above mentioned bills. If you 
have any questions or need additional information, please contact me. · 

t Testimony Supporting H.B. 5020: An Act Implementing the Governor's Recommendations regarding the 
Tobacco and Health Trust Fund, T. Ali & S. Langer, M.Ed,J.D. (Mar. 12, 2008), available at 
www.ctkidslink.01;g/testimony archive.html 
z If Connecticut had instituted smoking cessation, it would be receiving almost 62 cents on the dollar from 
the federil government for Medicaid covered services under the stimulus package, from October 1, 2008· 
through December 31, 2010- and most likely beyond 2010- since the expectation is that Congress will 
authorize continuation of the increase in federal Medicaid matching funds. 
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Testimony of Sheldon Taubman in Support of HB 5297 and HB 5056, Expanding PCCM in 
the HUSKY Program, and SB 281, Requiring the Pharmaceutical and Therapeutics · 

· Committee to Allow Pi!blic Comment at Its Meeting!:' 

Good afternoon, Members. of the Human Services Committee: 

My name is Sheldon Taubman, and I am an attorney with New Haven Legal Assistance 
Association. I am here to speak in support of three bills before you today: SB 281, which would require the 
Pharmaceutical and Therapeutics (P & T) Committee to receive public comment at its meetings, and HB. 
~and HB 5056, both of which would require an expansion of primary care case management (PCCM) to 
become a Statewide option. All of these bills take us in the right ~irection by improving public input and 
accountability in the delivery of health care. 

. . 
·First, SB 281 will correct a serious deficiency in the way in which the P & T Committee 

goes ·about deciding whether to remove a drug from the state's preferred drug list and thus subject 
that drug to restrictive prior authorization under the Medicaid and SAGA programs, specifically its 
refusal to allow-members of the public, including consumers and consumer advocates, to speak 
at its meetings in prder to ensure input into those deci:?ions, unle:?s they are specifically invited. to 
do·so. This was recently confirmed directly fc:ir me last week, when the Committee, after 
receiving my written statement, decided not to let me speak at its next meeting on March 4th, 
while specifically allowing others to make oral presentations at this meeting. 

It is unwise policy for a quasi-governmental entity to selectively allow consumers and 
consumer advocates an Qpportunity to speak before it prior to making its decisions. Each 
speaker brings their own perspectives to the issues before the Committee, and its members will 
benefit from hearing that breadth of concern. In addition, by not allowing oral presentations by 
some members of the public, including consumers and advocates, the Committee deprives its 
members of the ability to ask any pertinent follow-up questions of those who have submitted 
written statements. Finally, I note that, because the P and T Committee is a quasi-governmental 
agericy, it would raise First Amendment concerns if it were to persist in selectively allowing some 
individuals to speak before it, based on their written statements, while denying this same 
opportunity to others based on their written statements. 

· SB 281 will correct this by requiring the Committee to he~r public comment at its meetin~s. 

Second, I am ·here. to support HB 5297 and HB 5056,.because it is time to require an 
expansion of primary care case management (PCCM) so it can be an option for the entire state. 
Although the Governor's proposed move from capitated HMOs to.ASOs is welcome, moving to 
PCCM will save more money, put care in the hands of those most able to coordinate it-the 
treating primary'c~re providers-and provide a stable alternative to the ever-changin'g sat of risk 
and non-risk corporate contractors which have moved in and out of the HUSKY program over the 
last three years. Unlike companies which Will not hesitate to terminate a contract if it is not in 
their bottom line interest, individual doctors coordinating care under PCCM are com.mitted to their 
patients and are not likely to go anywhere. At the very least, we need a statewide alternative to 
compete with the ASO-administered model. 

There also is a very relevant precedent from Oklahoma, where that state in 2003-2004, 
under pressure from capitated HMOs demanding· more state money, went from 3 Medicaid t:JMOs 
to statewide PCCM-and saved millions of dollars for the taxpayers right away. In Oklahoma_ •. 
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the HMOs were removed less than 2 months after the decision was made to remove them; the 
period of time for the transition to statewide PCCM was just 4 and 1i2 months; the expendi.tures 
for medical services and cash flow actually dropped about $85.5 million in the first fiscal year; and, 
even with the increased administrative costs for the state in rolling out the new program, which are 
particularly high atstart-up time, the net savings were $4.3 million in the first few months and $3.9 
million in the first full fiscal year. The slides from a powerpoint presentation by the Oklahoma 
Medicaid director confirming all of the above savings are attached to my testimony (see · 
particularly slides 14 and 15). 

But, notwithstanding the directly analogous Oklahoma experience, DSS has not promoted 
the program in a way which would encourage HUSKY enrollees to choose this option. Absent 
outside intervention, the PCCM program is going nowhere-in opposition to the clear legislative 
goal of implementing a very robust program of PCCM to ·run parallel to the HMOs, at least during 

· a meaningful test period. · · 

Accordingly, the tWo bills which would expand PCCM to be statewide are most welcome. 
. . 

. There are a few suggested improvements to the two PCCM bills as to which I have 
prepared an amendment, attached to my testimony. They would (1). remove the onerous FOIA 
obligation imposed by DSS as a matter of contract on individual primary care providers under 
PCCM (while not imposing it on individual providers und~rthe HUSKY HMOs); (2) make clear that 
the statewide expansion _also includes HUSKY B ·(HB 5056 already does this); and (3) require. 
DSS to contract with ~n. outside entity to administer PCCM so that it really can move forward. 

Thank you for the opportunity to speak with you today . 
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Proposed Amendment Language for HB-5297 

• To hire an independent entity to administer PCCM: 

Sec. (NEW) (Effective October 1, 2010} The Commissioner of Social Services shall secure 
' . 

· administrative support sen/ices for the primary care case management program, except the 

commissioner shall not enter into a contract for the provision of such ·services ~ith a provider 

of comprehensive health care services as described in subsection (b) of section 17b-266. 

• To remove the onerous FOI requirement on individual PCCM providers: 

Sec. (NEW) (Effective from passage) Records maintained by primar-y care case management 

providers shall not be made subject to public disclosure through any contracts_with the ,. _____ _ 
Commissioner of Social Services or with any organization contracted ·with by the Commissioner 

to administer the primary care case management program. 

• To expand PCCM as an option to HUSKY Part B children and Charter Oak Health Plan 

members: 

Section 1. Section.17b-307 of the general statutes is repealed and the follo~iilg is 
substituted in lieu· thereof (Effective from passage):. · 

· W Notwithstanding any provision of the general statutes, not later than November 1, 2007, 
the Department of Social Services shall develop a pl'cm to implement a pilot program for th.e 
delivery of health care services through a system of primary care case management to not 
less than one thousand individuals who are otherwise eligible to receive HUSKY Plan, Part! 
A or B. or Charter Oak Health Plan benefits. Such plan shall be submitted to the joint 
standing committees of the General Assembly having cognizance of matters relating to 
human services and appropriations and the budgets of state agencies. Not later than thirty 
days after the date of r_eceipt of such plan, said joint standing committees ofthe General 
Assembly shall hold a joint public hearing to review such plan. Said joint standing 
committees of the General ASsembly may advise the commissioner of their approval or 
denial or modifications, if any, ofthe plan. Primary. care providers participating in the 
primary care case management system shall provide program beneficiaries with primary 
care m.edical services and arrange for specialty care as needed. For purposes of this section, 
"primary care case management" means a system of care in which the health care services 
for program beneficiaries are coordinated by a primary care provider chosen by or assigned 
to the benefici~ry. The Commissioner of Social Services shall begin enrollment for the 
primary care case management system not later than April1, 2008. . 
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.··What Happened? 

• Based on. estimates from actuaries, the 
Legislature appropriated base· rate i·ncrease 
of-13.6°/o for the MCOs.for CY04 

0 0 

• ·Final actuarial certified- rate was 
19.1 °/o increase· 

0 0 

• Agency bid MCO rate at 13.6~/o. increase as· · 
funded for CY04 · 

•· 2 of 3 MCOs: accepted bid · : . 
o State left with only one· plan in each of three 

. ·• . . 

serv1ce areas 
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Managed Care Transition 

• Board voted 
11-7-03 to eliminate 

• Formed interagency 
transition team 

MCO program effective • 
12~31-03 

Aggressive enrollee 
outrea~h campaign 

• Transition of nearly 
200,000 e_nrollees to 
Fee-for-Service, then 
to PCCM program in 4 · 
months 

• Provider contracting to 
extend network 
statewide· · 

• Expanded care . 
management & 
program supports 
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Results .ian-June 2004 . . 

. . . . 

• Bu.dget reduced by $23.9 million for medical 
payouts . : 

• Budget re.duced by $24.8 million for cash 
flow gain . · ._ . . 

• Budget increased by $6.9 million for 
estimated administrative costs 

- . . 

• Revenues decreased by $37.5 million, 
i_ncluding federal funds ;. . . . 

• Age~~cy saved th_e, projected $4.3 million in 
stater dollars for SFY0·4 
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Results SFY2005 

• Expenditure .reduction· of $85.5 million 
• RevenUe reduction of $8L6 million · .. 
• Achieved overall savihgs of $3.9 million 
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Center for Disability Rights 
764A campbell Ave. 
West Haven, Cl' 06516 
v 203-934-7077 
TDD 203·934-7079 

DlsabUltles Network of 
Easterner . 
238 West Town Street 
Norwich, cr 06360 
VtrDD 860-823·1898 

Disability Resource Center 
of Fairfield County 
80 Feny Boulevard 
Suite 210 
Saatford, cr 06497 
v 203·378-6977 
TDD 203·378·3248 

Independence Northwest 
1183 New Haven Rd. 
Naugatuck, cr 06?'70 
v 203-729-3299 
TDD 203·729-1281 

Independence Unlimited 
SuiteD 
151 New Park Avenue 
Hartford, Cl' 06106 
vti'oo·86o-523·S021 
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Connecticut Associatio~ of Centers for Independent Living 
151 New Park Ave. Suite 106, Hartford, CT 06106 · 

voice 860-656-0430 fax 860-656-0496 
www.cacil.net 

(fi) 
,q-4 

... Working for the full integration. independence. and civil rights of people with disabilities 
through Centers for Independent Uving 

Testimo~y of Gary Waterhouse, Executive Director 

CT Association of Centers for Independent Living 

March 2, 2010 

Human Service Committee Public Hearing 

S.B. No.217 (RAISED) AN ACT LIMITING FINANCIAL INSTITUTION 
.FEEs-FOR RECORDS NEEDED FOR MEDICAID APPLICATIONS. . 

SUPPORT- CACIL suggorts limiting to $20.00 the fees charged by fmancial 
institutions to people during the Title XIX eligibility process. All fund~g 
available to an individual should be reserved for Medical Care and Treatment. 
Generally people applying for Title XIX do not have the resources to pay for five 
(5) years of 4ocuments from financial institutions, so the burden falls to the 
family. 

S.B. No. 281 (RAISED) AN ACT CONCERNING PUBLIC 
PARTICIPATIO.N IN MEETINGS OF THE_PHARMACEUTICAL AND 
THERAPEUTICS COMMITTEE. 

SUPPORT -CACIL suggorts the inclusion of a requirement that the 
'Pharmaceutical and Therapeutics committee shall ensure that each meeting . 
includes an opportunity for public comment. Giving the public the opportunity to 
provide anecdotal testimony and records of personal experience will undoubtedly 
give the committee important and valuable ·evidence leading to better decision 
making .. 

H.B. No. 5297 (RAISED) AN ACT CONCERNING STATE-WIDE 
EXPANSION OF THE PRIMARY CARE CASE MANAGEMENT PILOT 
PROGRAM. 
·• _i; 

. . 
SUfPORT- CACIL suooorts the expansion of the delivery of health care 

. services through the primary care case manag~ment system and the 
applicatio~ by the. Connecticut Department of Social Services of a waiver 
from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for the purpose of 
expanding the primary care case management system. 
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Good morning, Senator Doyle, Representative Walker, Senator, Representative 
Gibbons and members of the Human Services Committee. For the record, I am Vicki 
Veltri, General Counsel with the Office Healthcare Advocate C'OHA''). OHA is an 
independent state agency with a three-fold mission: assuring managed care consumers have 
access to medically necessary healthcare; educating consumers about their rights and 
responsibilities under health insurance plans; and, informing you of problems consumers are 
facing in accessing care and proposing solutions to those problems. 

I am here today to testify on behalf of OHA, in favor of several bills. The first is.lm.. 
. _?_0~~~ An Ad Implementing the Mii/Unan Report's &co111111endations to Achieve Cost Savings in the 

Huslg Program. This bill does many things, all of which we support. 

First, the projected savings from the Milliman study were incorporated last year by 
'the Governor into her proposed biennial budget. The final budget reflected a savings of$50 
million in the Medicaid line from the expected recovery of this money from the participating 
managed care organizations C'MCOs'') by the Department of Social Services C'DSS''). The 
administration has yet to recover these sums, though the Governor actually suggested the 
recovery. Since the administration has yet to recover the money, or to fairly explain to the 
legislature and the public why the recovery has not taken place, it is appropriate to place a 
specific statutory duty on DSS to recover the $50 million. It does not bode well that neither 
DSS nor OPM has closed the deal on this budget item. Maybe clear and unambiguous 
direction will force compliance. 

Second, replacing sealed bids with negotiated bids makes sense as a sealed bid may 
either qualify or disqualify a potential contractor too early in a bid process. 

1bird, OHA supports an annual audit of the program. It is unclear from the 
language of the bill w.hether the proposed audit would be financial or performance-based or 
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both. We recommend both. HUSKY is-one-of-the-biggest-items in the state's budget. 
Although we've gained some transparency through the Freedom of Information cases and 
some of the reporting that the MCOs and DSS provide, we do not. have an ongoing 
understanding of the finances of the HUSKY progtam.. Since it is clear that there are some 
financial questions hanging over HUSKY, it is an appropriate time to initiate annual audits 
of the progtam., regardless of its structure. Mercer currendy conducts the external quality 
review ("EQR'? monitoring of HUSKY. Mercer has a conflict of interest in conducting the 
EQR since it is also the DSS actuarial services contractor. An annual performance audit can 
go farther than the EQR review and focus on p~ular areas or the entire progtam.. (Should 
HUSKY be converted to an ASO model, there will still be a need for regular financial and 
performance audits.) Requiring yearly auditing of an $800 million program will keep the 
progtam. focused on the efficient delivery healthcare to its 400,000. 

Fourth, OHA supports a statewide roll out of primary care case management 
("PCCM'? to allow all HUSKY and Charter Oak recipients the choice of enrolling in 
PCCM. Statewide enrollment should erase some of the problems that have come to light, 
including PCCM recipients in one town not being able to access care in a contiguous town 
where providers are signed up with PCCM. Opening the program statewide will 
undoubtedly bring more providers into the PCCM model To the extent that there 
providers who treat patients in the state's public programs, it makes sense to encourage the 
providers to participate in both HUSKY and Charter Oak. For families who have a child in 
HUSKY B or A, and a parent in Charter Oak, this is common sense. Providers arid 
consumers often have trouble telling whether they or their children are on HUSKY A, B or 
Charter Oak. 

OHA also supports _f!~ S2~~.An Ad Cont:mting S tatelllide Exp1111sion of the Primary Care 
Case Management Pilot Program. We recommend that this bill be revised to include expansion 
ofPCCM to the HUSKY B and Charter Oak populations. 

OHA supports SB 2_81, An Ad Conmning Pt~blic Participation in Meetings of the 
Phart~~acet~tica/ and TheMpet~lics Committee. This body makes decisions about which medications 
should and should not be included on the state's Preferred Drug List. We believe that 
because the committee's decisions impact approximately half of a million Coilnecticut 
.residents and are of critical importance, that public comment should be allowed. 

OHA opposc::s. SB 220, An Ad Cont:m~ing the Elimination of Certain Deparllllmt of Social 
Services Reporting Req11irement.r. OHA believes that while DSS has multiple reporting · 
requirements, its multi-billion dollar budget requires this reporting and, in fact, OHA 
encourages the committee to require more transparency from DSS, particularly on its 
budget. Section 2 of the bill changes DSS' reporting time on federal sanctions or fines, frOm 
five to thirty days. When a state agency is sanctioned or fined by a federal agency, 
notification to the legislature should be instantaneous. Five days, however, is a reasonable 
window, thirty days is not. In an era in which strict accountability standards are applied to all 
state agencies, elimination of these reporting requirements also eliminates some of the 
legislature's oversight. 

Thank you for your attention to my testimony. Please contact me directly with any 
questions at victoria.veltri@ct.gov or (860) 297-3982. 
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Testimony before the Human Seni~es Committee 
Michael P. Starkowski 

· Commissioner 
March 2, 2010 

Good morning, Senator Doyle; Representative Walker and Members of the Human 
Services Committee. I am Michael Starkowski, Commissioner of the Department of 
Social Services. I am pleased to be here this ~oming to present testimony on legislation 
introduced at the request of the department and would like to _thank the committee for 
raising these bills. I am also providing testimony on several other bills with significant 
impact on the department. 

Legislation Introduced at the Request of the Department 

.S. B. No.llO (RAISED) AN ACT CONCERNING THE ELIMINATION OF 
CERTAIN DEPARTMENT OF .SOCIAL SERVICES REPORTING 
REQUIREMENTS~ 

This bill was raised at the request of the department and again I would like to' thank the 
committee for doing so. This bill would eliminate or amend a number of the statutory 
reporting requirements that have been placed upon the department. We bring this bill 
before you not in an effort to circumvent transparency but rather to lighten the large 
reporting burden on the department so we may focus our efforts on administering our 
programs. -%~Zl 

s~~ To give you. a few examples, in 17b-14 the-department is not asking that the report be 
· eliminated but rather.is asking for an extension of time to submit ·the required report. 

· ·. . . · . Hl?5o.5Ja 
Also m 17b-114o the department 1s reqwred to report to the legislature on the·TANF /:l8 , 11 · 
block grant.. We ~e not suggesting that our reporting be eliminated altogether, rather we . !:2l"l 1 
are asking that we simply be allowed to continue to shm:e the report that we are federally /.} r; 5.J...l.~ 
mandated to produce as opposed to having to create an entirely ~ew state report. --

I f 
.. ·. . . . 1'' . . . . . 7b 3 2JJ.6 5"?Jl51, 

Some examp es o requu~ents w~ w1sh to e umnate are one time reports as m 1 - 4 a H· (J; 535~ 
which was a report on the PCA pilot program and in 17b-366 which was a report on the • 
assisted living pilot. . . · H {2 5 2z~t} 
Other Legislation Impacting the Department 

S. B. No.l17 (RAISED) AN ACT LIMITING FINANCIAL INSTITUTION FEES 
FOR RECORDS NEEDED FOR MEDICAID APPLICATIONS. 
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While the biennial budget included-rate-reduGtions-to-the-MG0s;-the·Governor 
r~comrnends converting HUSKY to a non-risk model-with the HlJSKY program 
continuing under an administrative services structure. It is clear that if the legisla9Ue 
moves forward with the.ASO proposal, a bill concerning inanaged care rates would be 
irrelevant. However, we strongly feel that based on the process and procedures employed. 
at the present time the bill is duplicative and unnecessary. 

The department currently solicits sealed bids in order to ensure competition on price. ·) 
Open bids w~uld undermine th_at proc~ss. Once bids have been unsealed and contractors 1 
awarded the right to negotiate, the department then proceeds with the negotiation of the 
financial terms that are the most advantageous to the state. For this reason the department .. 
opposes this provision. . . 

e feel that it is duplicative and unn~cessary to conduct an annual audit of the HUSKY 
ogram.. HUSKY rates are currently reviewed by an. independent actuary and certified. 

y tlie C~ter for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS). . 

Lastly,.we believe that expansion of~CCM state-wide io HUSKY B and Charter Oak 
would be premature before completion of the evaluation of the pilot program. 
For these reasons the department is OpPOSed t~ this bill. 

B. B. No. 5297 (RAISED) AN A.CT CONCERNING STATE-WIDE EXPANSION 
OF THE PRIMARY CARE CASE MANAGEMENT Pll..OT PROGRAM • 

This legislation would require the Department of Social Services to make the primary 
care case management pilot program· ava1lable to all HUSKY A clients on a state-wide 
basis no later than October 1, 2010. The Commissioner of Social Services would be 
required to report to the joint standing committee of the General Assembly having 
cogniza,nce of ~atters relating to human services on the expansion of the pilot program 
no later than July 1, 2011 and to·seek a waiver if necessary from federal law for the 
purpose of e~pail4ing the primary care case management system pursuant to this 
subsection .. 

The .Department remains committed to developing HUSKY Primary Care, as the primary 
care case management pilot program is known. HUSKY Primary Care is being . . 
introduc~d grad~ally in target communities across the state .according to the terms 
contained within the General Assembly's approval ofthe Department's 1915(b) waiver 
renewal of March, 2009. The requirement for an independent evaiuation to be 
completed and reported to the committees of cognizance by July, "2_01 0 was als.o included 
in the approval ·of the waiver renewaL The department has begun to have preliminary 
discussions plannin:g for the evaluation and expects will be completed within the 
timeframe. 

The Department of Social Services believes that it is premature to mandate statewide 
implementation of HUSKY Primary Care until the program is evalu~ted, the cost-



• effectiveness of the model in Connecticut is determined, and the additional resources 
necessary for the pilot's suc.c~s are both measured and identified: 
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H. B. No. 5328 (RAISED) AN ACT IMPLEMENTING SAGA HOSPITAL RATE 
INCREASES. 

While the SFY 2011 budget did include $66.3 million to cover the cost of increasing 
. SAGA hospital reimbursement rates to the Medicaid rate as part of the SAGA waiver, the 

budget also assumed $129.5 million in additional federal revenue as a :result of the 
approval of that waiver. Because the SAGA waiver is not expected to be in place before 
the beginning ofSFY 2012, the revenue will not be available in SFY 2011 to offset these 
costs. Thus, the depSrtment opposes the proposed bill because it woul_d increase our 
expenditures by tens of millions of dollars without the benefit of the additional revenue 
that would be ~enerated under the ~AGA waiver · 

Section 1 of H. B. No. 5354 (RAISED) AN ACT TO PROVIDE INCENTIVES FOR 
HOSPITALS TO ADOPT ELECTRONIC HEALTH RECORDS. 

As the single state agency for Medicaid the Department of Social Services is 
responsible for the adininistration of the Medicaid EHR incentive program. 
Accord~gly it would not be appropriate for DPH to deem DSS' actions 
necessary.· Furthermore, it is our understanding that the Department of Public 
Health has raised the issue that this bill could jeopardize the pending application 
for federal funds under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 

. and for that reason we oppose this bill. 
L£L 

H. B. No •. 5355_ (RAISED) AN ACT CONCERNING AN ADVANCED DENTAL 

This bill is a scope of practice bill that expands the role of dental hygi~sts. The 
activities and licensure practices in the State of Connecticut are un4er the Department of 
Public Health and do. not fall within the jurisdiction of the Department of Social Services. 
We feel that the pilot program contemplated in this bill has inappropriately been placed 
imder the Department of Social Services. · 

--- Moreover, thi e of . o am is ·not fundable as a Medicaid service and would not 
qualify for federal match. Tills p' t should be funded as a grant under the direction of 

DPH. . ..-~""1 

. If the pilot were ~ccessful, and the s~ope of practice of dental h~iffllists "'ere eypanded, 
this could be included as a Medicaid covered service and might be cost-effective. 
However, this would have to be examined more carefullY.. ~ · 

Addilional Written RelfiiJrks: h r ;.t ,, ..)~ _,y .. c.<) 
~\' ·~ ,aA, ~ jJ; ~~ 't\ ~-

~~ ~ ~"'~ ,~· a ,.,.'~) flo ( , _k-J'. 
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